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1
2

CHAIR TAVARES:

(Gavel.)

The Planning Committee,

3

please come to order.

4

the meeting are Vice-Chair Danny Mateo,

5

Ms. Anderson, Mr. Carroll, Mr. Hokama, Chair

6

Hokama.

7

personal thing she had to take care of with her

8

husband, and we wish them the best.

9

Mr. Molina and Mr. Pontanilla.

Ms. Johnson is excused.

10

Members,

11

ahead of us.

12

Members present t

for being here.

d

She has a

Mr. Kane.

Thank you,

We have an exciting day

We also have with us on the Coml'11ittee,
or part of the Committee,

14

David Raatz, back here; Jo-Ann Sato, our

15

Committee secretary; and from the

16

Administration, we have the Planning Director,

17

Mike Foley; and Deputy Corporation Counsel,

18

James Giroux.

19

Summers, who will actually be doing some of the,

20

the presentation, and a whole

21

have disappeared to now,

22

the Planning Department.

23

lS

our legal

ana~yst,

13

And we also have Mr. John

wherever they

a bunch of people from

To open up the session, Members,

24

going to have a presentation by the

25

Department first.

we are

Plann~nq

That will be about IS
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minutes.

2

interviews of the folks who have not interviewed

3

at any of the other Committee meetings that we

4

have had throughout the County.

5

will be first, then followed by folks who wanted

6

to testify.

After which we will then entertain the

So those folks

So if you are an applicant, and you did

7

8

not testify at one of the other community

9

meetings, please come up and fill out a form,

10

and on your form, put down applicant and the

11

residency area that you are representing.

12

if you want to testify,

13

regular testifying thing.

16

just fill out the
Okay.

With that, I would like to turn the

14

15

And

program over to Mr. Foley.
MR. FOLEY:

Thank you.

This is a, basically just an

17

update for the Council, or the Planning

18

Committee, a progress report, if you will, on our

19

work on the General Plan.

20

Plan update progress report, we have produced a

21

lot of additional information and a lot of

22

brand-new GIS maps, and so we -- we have put

23

together a presentation that is specifically for

24

this meeting.

25

so not all the maps are -- are complete, but we

Since our last General

This is still a work in progress,
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1

will be glvlng you periodic progress reports as

2

we go along.
So at this point,

3

I would like to

4

it over to John Summers to start our

5

presentation.

6

MR. SUMMERS:

LULL

Thank you, Madam Chair, Members of the

7

Planning Committee, and the public for coming out.

8

today.

9

for the Planning Department and the County of

This is a very, very important project

10

Maui.

To start this presentation,

I'm going to

11

give a quick overview of some background

12

information for the benefit of the public, and

13

then we will be getting into some of the

14

highlights of the current work that we

15

with respect to the General Plan update.

16

back two-thirds of the presentation will be

17

handled by Dave Michaelson, who is one of our new

18

senior planners.

eLL':':

C

~ 1'(1

The

So thank you very much.

19

Next slide, Stan.

20

Again, when we look at the General Plan,

21

it's important to note that it provides an

22

overall vision for the County over the next 20

23

years that's mandated by Bill 84.

24

particular planning document, we are

25

pretty high altitude.

For this
fly~nq

We are focusing on
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1

comprehensive issues that will be confronting

2

the County for the next 20 years.

3

a -- a pretty macro view of our planning

4

environment, and we get a lot more specific as

5

we get into the Community Plans.

So this is

It's important to note that the General

6
7

Plan will include social, economic,

8

environmental, and spatial components,

9

the previous General Plan, which did not inclu

unl~J<~e

10

a map.

11

will include a map, as required by Bill 84.

12

It's based on an extensive community-driven

13

process to collectively define values and goals

14

and objectives as set forth in Bill 84.

15

So this particular planning document

Again,

it's also important to note t_hat

16

this document serves as a guiding document for

17

elected and appointed decision makers.

18

our capital improvement planning, the update of

19

land use ordinances,

20

planning projects, special infrastructure

21

studies, those documents were required to

22

comport with the policies in the general plan.

rule making,

All of

specla~

23

Next slide, Stan.

24

I would like to note that In Bill 84,

25

one of the critical components of that effort
Ralph Rosenberg Court Reporters, Inc.
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1

was the definition of the legal status and the

2

process for the update of our General Plans and

3

Corrununity Plans.

4

timelines and defines the role of the different

5

decision makers in the process.

6

timelines for the General Plan Advisory

7

Corrunittee's review of the document,

8

Planning Corrunission's, and for the Council.

9

Bill 84 establishes C_1J,::ar

We have got

for the

It also empowers a bottom-up Advisory

10

Corrunittee process to review in detail the

11

policies that are developed with an emphasis on

12

regional planning.

13

Plans that we have today, the General

14

provide a venue for reviewing regional

15

infrastructure systems, policies and land use

16

that affect the different regions of the County.

17

It also defines the mandatory planning elements

18

for the General Plan.

19

Next slide.

20

Okay.

So unlike the Corrununity
P~_an

'iV~~l

We are jumping -- jumped ahead to

21

the Focus Maui Nui component, but I would like

22

to note that the General Plan this go-around

23

will include a strong growth management element,

24

urban growth boundarie.s, a strong

25

program with explicit ties to our budgetinq

irnpl(~:rnH1L
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process, and a series of benchmarks and

2

milestones to gauge how we are doing with

3

implementation.

4

stronger implementation component.
Next slide.

5
6

So it has prov1s1ons for a much

Let's head one more.

There

we go.

7

This particular slide defines the

8

overall process for the General Plan update.

9

the left-hand side, this 1S the big data

On

10

collection analysis part of the effort.

11

Basically, it will help us define where we are

12

now,

13

The back end of this presentation will -- will

14

include some of the work in this area,

15

essentially, the development of our existing

16

land use database,

17

some of those efforts.

18

strong context for the next phase of the plan,

19

which you will see in the middle of this

20

diagram.

21

development section of the plan

22

answering the question where are we

23

we want to go and how do we want to get there?

24
25

and where we are going with current trends.

our land use forecasting,

and

This will provide a

Basically, this is the policy
essent'~~_

where do

And that section, those policies will
guide the implementation and the land use
Ralph Rosenberg Court Reporters, Inc.
Ofc: (808)524-2090
Fax: (808)524-2596

PC 10/31/05

9

1

component of the plan, which lS diagramed on the

2

right-hand side.

3

context in place, when we talk about alternative

4

growth scenarios, directed growth scenarios, and

5

the Capital Improvement Program.

So we will have our policy

6

I would like to note that this effort is

7

not just about creating a General Plan document.

8

This is about building the capacity in the

9

County of Maui to do good long-range planning

10

gOlng forward, being able to provide information

11

to decision makers that's accurate, being able

12

to respond to questions In a timely manner.

13

That's really what this

14

intending to show, building that infrastructure.

this whole diagram lS

I would like to pass it over to Dave

15
16

Michaelson, who is going to talk a little bit

17

about our public involvement process and some of

18

our GIS efforts.

19

MR. MICHAELSON:

Thanks, John.

First of all,

20

I -- I haven't met many of

21

you.

22

happy to be here.

23

first time in 20 years that I have spent

24

Halloween without . .

25

trying not to lose my ski pass,

My name lS Dave Michaelson.

I am very

I just realized this is the

(inaudible)

or

so my life has
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10

been greatly simplified.

2

I would like to touch on a couple of

3

things.

4

component.

5

6

First, the public participation

Stan,

if you want to glve me the next

slide.

7

One of the first things that -- that

8

John asked me to do when I came on board was to

9

look at the existing public participation

10

program that's included in the scope of services

11

with Plan Pacific, and take a look at that from

12

the perspective of lS it top-down,

13

bottom-up, are there things that staff can do to

14

increase the success of this program.

15

frankly,

16

This is where the rubber meets the road.

17

there is not a -- a perception that everybody

18

can get involved in the process, that it's not a

19

dark-smoky-room planning exercise,

20

credibility is -- is going to be up for grabs.

21

is it

And quite

I have been through a number of these.
If

the

So as staff, we came up with five,

sort

22

of, bullet points that defined what we wanted to

23

get out of the process.

24

as large as possible.

25

information different.

One is that the net be
Everybody processes
Some people feel
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1

comfortable in a public setting,

such as this,

2

and some don't.

3

that what we came up with respected that

4

reality.

And so we wanted to make sure

Also, we wanted to make sure that,

5

as

6

staff, we could respond to presentations almost

7

immediately.

8

to make -- to have us make a presentation on the

9

plan, its -- its progress, that we could do it

In other words,

10

at a moment's notice,

11

show, a tool kit.
And finally,

12

if somebody wanteo

almost like a dog and pony

we didn't want to increase

13

the scope of the contract that we have in place

14

and use our staff as efficiently as possible to

15

sort of take this whole 'nother step in the

16

process.

17

So,

I am somewhat right brained,

and so

18

John forced me to become linear for a moment,

19

and these were some ideas on the left that we

20

came up with in terms of what we thought were

21

effective ways to let people understand the

22

process, and then across the top is essentially

23

the goal of what that is,

24

briefly run through these in terms of what might

25

be a little different than what you have

and I will just
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12

generally seen in a public process.

2

I have found it very valuable to get as

3

much information out to public gathering places

4

if possible.

It's a real shame we couldn't have

5

a booth at

at the County Fair.

6

that would have been really valuable.

7

There's -- you will see a lot of references to

8

fact sheets newsletters, getting stuff out at

9

libraries, at gathering places.

I think that

I think you are

10

familiar with the Future Fair, which is an idea

11

where we can sort of unveil what we have got up

12

to that point -- I believe it's scheduled for

13

February or March -- and let people sort of

14

interactively get involved in what this place is

15

gOlng to look like in 20 years.
I would like to talk a little bit about

16
17

the website.

18

years,

19

getting -- getting access to data on the web has

20

become sort of a daily part of everybo

21

lives.

22

with a program within the master plan where

23

that

24

easiest way to understand what we are up to.

25

Even in the last two or three

I think it's -- everyone would agree that

's

And we are trying to come up with a

that essentially is the quickest and

Stan.
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This is a sort of a prototypical

1
2

website.

This is not a real website.

3

will be.

This is just a graphic that I came up

4

with just to describe sort of the information

5

that you can assimilate on a -- on a -- on a

6

sheet like this.

7

top,

8

have done up into this point, what information

9

we have gathered, how you -- you can become

It. soon

And you will not.ice a

LC:liC:

there's tabs for what the plan is,

10

involved, a link to County websites.

11

Planner 101.

the'

what we

There's a

12

Under contents is -- that's just

13

essentially the road map of the website,

14

can go to meetings, who's doing it.

15

there.

16

on there, but at least people will know who you

17

are.

how you

I have GPAC

I promise I won't put your phone numbers

And on the very far right,

18

there's a tag

19

for a public survey.

Obviously, that would be

20

nonscientific, but it would -- it would allow

21

people who don't feel comfortable sitting in a

22

room like we are today to get plugged into the

23

process.

24

Stan.

25

This is an example of some material that
Ralph Rosenberg Court Reporters,
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1

we can put on the website, and we will make

2

available to all the GPAC Members.

We

3

essentially produced two profiles.

One lS a

4

traditional socioeconomic profile.

It goes back

5

from 1970 to about 2003, typical information,

6

wage data, employment data, housing cost data,

7

shifts in the job market, and then the -- that's

8

about 30 pages long.

9

it's easy to read.

It has a lot of graphs,

And then the census data profile is

10
11

exactly what you would expect, a very snapshot

12

of Maui County census data also taken back to

13

1970.

14

will be on the website that people can access.

15

So those are the kinds of things that

This is a project that we have been

16

working with with Chris Hart & Partners as well

17

as Stan in our office.

18

sort of using GIS and using commonly available

19

data to understand how the settlement patterns

20

have changed on Maui.

21

And it's the idea of

This lS a beautiful map that I think one

22

of our staff members found on -- on the

23

Internet, 1885.

24

that -- that people pay attention to.

25

Next are a couple of aerials.

That's the kind of cartography

And these
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1

are the basis for some of the GIS data you will

2

see In a second.

3

Now we got one from 1950.

4
5

This is Kahului Harbor,

1930.

Do you want to toggle between those,
Stan?

Just go -- it's pretty dramatic.
So then we took that kind of da a,

6
7

countywide, and started producing some GIS nl

8

This is the historical development pattern.

9

What you see in light pink is what is out there

10

today.

11

Stan, if you just want to run -- there's

12

1978, and finally 2004.

13

What you see in dark pink is 1933.

s.

And

'55,

And it's very interesting, when you look

14

at Upcountry,

some of the traditional settlement

15

patterns are essentially gone.

16

talking about future town sites and things

17

that, that will certainly be,

18

component of the public discussion.

19

Next.

20

And this

lS,

And as we start

I am sure,

ike

a

I imagine, what -- everyone

21

just loves this stuff, and I tried to make it as

22

relevant as I could.

23

We -- we are using GIS in a way that

24

we are very fortunate.

25

expertise in the County.

We have a lot of
I have never worked
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1

for a place, even In the private sector,

that

2

had the kind of fire power in terms of data

3

management skills, planning skills,

4

cartography skills In one place.

5

take you very briefly through some of these maps

6

that we have generated as a part of this effort.

and

And I want to

This is what looks like a really simple

7

8

map.

We called it our pipeline development

9

project map, and I

know it's a little difficult

10

to see up there, but the different colors

11

represent projects that are either existing and

12

are not built out, approved,

13

then there's another one that was sort of asking

14

the development community,

15

willing to tell us,

16

or may not have in mind for some of their

17

properties.

committed.

J\nd

if -- if they were

and they were, what they may

This map was so important when we did

18
19

the forecast because up until about six months

20

ago,

21

of looking at growth trends and then trying to

22

figure out how much of that growth couid be

23

could be handled by existing development,

24

what would down the road,

25

require additional land mass.

we couldn't really go through the process

say to 2030,

and

actually

Without this kind
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1

of data ln this format,

2

it.

we would still be doing

And we will release that.

3

I believe --

4

John,

correct me if I'm wrong, but I think that

5

the forecast should be done in the next couple

6

of weeks, and I think when you see i t , l

7

be very interesting.

w~_"

8

This is another map that we developed,

9

which is not really a hard-core GIS analytical

10

map,

11

The one thing I think you always find with

12

places that are unique as -- of Maui,

13

people

14

different ways.

15

together, and this is originally at 36 by 48, to

16

give you the size, of -- of important cultllra

17

places,

18

All those little red dots are snorkel areas,

19

surfing areas.

20

context of travel patterns on the island and

21

places that we might want to be a little careful

22

with as we go through the process.

23

but rather a context and character map.

is

people experience it in a lot of
And we tried to put one map

spiritual places,

recreational plac s.

And it just gave us sort of a

This is an existing land use map.

This

24

is not a zoning map.

I want to make that clear.

25

I think there may have been some confusion about
Ralph Rosenberg Court Reporters, Inc.
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1

what this means.

2

to look at what the existing land use patterns

3

are on the ground.

4

questions with this same data set that we really

5

couldn't answer before.

6

question we heard, and I believe it was from

7

from Council.

8

folks,

9

much residential land out there,

But this essentially allows us

We can also answer a

~OL

For example, one

I think it was from the Housing

actually.

But they wanted to know how
on the island,

10

is there that is zoned for residential, has a CP

11

designation and is vacant.

12

months ago, that would have been incredibie

13

brain damage to generate.

And up until six

We can generate that kind of data for

14
15

you in real time now, which I think will really

16

help the process.

17

of what that

18

But this is just an example

what that looks like.

This is an interesting process that

19

Chris Hart & Partners are doing for

20

And as I am sure you are aware, the view sheds

21

along the coastlines are very critical to Maui,

22

not only from a tourism standpoint, but from the

23

facts of the folks -- that we live there.

24

what this is that each of those points has

25

GPS'd.

for us.

And
en

There is a photograph that is hot-tagged
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1

to it.

2

those points, and this photograph comes up.

3

So in other words,

you click one of

And then besides that -- Stan -- there's

4

a data set associated with that point that says

5

what the angle was when we took it, what the --

6

what the characteristics of the view are,

7

like that.

8

deal with some view shed impacts,

9

view shed protection corridors, this data will

10

things

And as we get into this plan and
or potentially

be really important.

11

We are also going to try to

12

suggested by the Mayor, and I think it is a

13

really interesting idea,

14

important ones, actually take a video.

15

would have what's called an AVI file.

16

you click that, you would actually see a

17

panoramic view of that view shed,

18

a little more exposure than just a single shot.

19

Finally, as a planner -- and architects

lS

this was

some of the more
And you
So when

which gives it

20

have this skill and lot of people have this

21

skill, but a lot of people don't -- we are

22

trained to be able to three-dimensionalize a

23

site plan.

24

plan, and we can actually turn it into a

25

three-dimensional item and understand what the

So,

for example, we can see a site
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20

vlew shed impacts are.

2

And also, we are trained to understand

3

density.

4

an acre,

5

because of probably doing this too long, but a

6

lot of people can't.

7

a tool to help people understand density

8

implications.

9

let the public know the implications of

10
11

Like when somebody tells me five units
I can -- I can process that just

And so we are gOlng to use

Part of our job,

I believe, lS to

different sort of land use alternatives.
And this is a software that actually

12

runs under our Arc View GIS.

13

glve you, on the far right, there's a -- there's

14

two subdivision patterns.

15

prior Planning Commission to look at two land

16

use alternatives that would -- one, which is on

17

the bottom, which is a low-density project; the

18

upper one is an upper -- a higher density

19

project, about 8,000-square-foot,

20

10,000-square-foot lots.

21

it possible to consume half the land and protect

22

the view shed corridor?

23

that we used.

24

three-dimensional.

25

One example I will

I was asked by my

And they asked me, lS

And that's a graphic

And we can also turn that

Stan.
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1

2

I am not sure if you are familiar with the Orton

3

Foundation.

4

and shopped at a Country Store, that's the Orton

5

family.

6

actually produced this software.

7

extension to an existing software.

8

amazlng capabilities.

9

detail.

If you have ever been to Vermont,

And they started a nonprofit that
It's an
And it 11as

I won't really go inLO

You can certainly -- I have a whole

10

'nother PowerPoint that I

11

give you on CD, that shows you the power of the

12

software.

13

can compare community value sets with

14

alternative land use patterns.

15

build-out analysis.

16

It's essentially doing what they told us GIS

17

would do 15 years ago.

18

could e-mail you or

It can do suitability analysis.

It

It can do

It's just a fabulous tool.

Again, you can visualize alternatives.

19

This gives you an example of -- and you can

20

this in real time.

21

elected official or appointed official or member

22

from the public asked you to do something with

23

GIS,

24

to go away for three days and I'll produce this

25

thing,

Ten years ago, when an -- an

you generally had to say well,

I am going

and then you come back with it.
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1

This software runs on top of it.

It

2

allows you to -- to do -- to run mode.Ls,

y()U

3

use algorithms,

4

incredibly powerful.

5

with the public.

6

alternatives.

7

able to do with it,

8

impressed.

if/then statements.

C"1rl

It's

And again, you can do it

You can do it with land use

I think once you see what we are
I think you will be pretty

Next.

9

This is an example of a cost of

10
11

community services study in real time.

12

essentially saw on the right was a

13

that was close -- closer to an existing

14

area, and it calculated road cost,

15

infrastructure cost, service cost.

16

real time, you can essentially move that

17

subdivision, change its design,

18

that.

What you

subdivis~on
llrba~

And then

and regenerate

And it's not just for infrastructure

19
20

cost.

You can calculate impacts to the flood

21

plan.

You can -- you can calculate view shed

22

impacts to the neighbors.

23

tools that I think we will use when we

24

particularly when we get to the Conunun:i t y F ~d

25

level work.

There's all kinds of
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This is an example of how you can

1

2

three-dimensionally model land use.

3

the reason being not everyone can orient

4

themselves without a three-dimensional model.

5

This is essentially a digital elevation model,

6

which we have,

7

draped on top of each other.

8

close to a decent three-D model as you are going

9

to get.

10

And again,

and an ortho aerial photograph
So it's about as

This was an initial subdivision

11

proposal, and the Planning Commission that I was

12

with was kind of struggling with does it work,

13

does it not, does it meet our code.

14

essentially created a three-D model of it.

15

And the next slide

So we

then we went into

16

this process and we worked with the development

17

community when we did this,

18

well, what are the important attributes of

19

the -- of the property?

20

circumstance,

21

plain impacts, and wildlife habitat.

22

looked at the existing design.

23

and we identified,

Under -- under this

it was view plain impacts,

flood

So we

This is what was actually approved at

24

the end of the day,

25

developers,

and it worked for the

it worked for the neighbors,
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1

worked for us, as planners, giving people

2

advice.
So,

3

in closing, what we are essentially

4

trying to do is, one, open up the envelope a

5

little bit and let as many people be involved in

6

the process as want to be, and provide all those

7

people with the same kind of data, so everybody

8

is sort of on common ground.

9

to provide that information not only to the

We want to be able

10

GPAC, to Council, but to the public as quickly

11

as possible, and have that data be credible.

12

other words, we know -- we know what is in these

13

data sets.

14

still trying to fill,

15

technology in a way that -- in a lot of cases,

16

I've

17

kind of black-box planning.

18

In

We know some weaknesses that we are
and we want to use

I've even been accused,

I suppose, of

But now we have tools where we can

19

really open it up.

And the peel back the

20

envelope analogy goes something like this

21

probably an onion is not a great comparison for

22

a public process -- but a lot of people, when

23

they look at General Plans, they are

24

complicated processes.

25

They take a lot of commitment, a lot of brain

V(':' Yy

They take a lot of
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1

damage in some cases,

and to a lot of people,

2

they are mysterious.

It's just like, how is

3

this thing -- there's so many people involved.

4

Who's

who's actually writing the plan?

5

can I

how can I get involved In -- in that

6

sort of decision-making process?

7

How

And that's what I mean by peel back the

8

onion, try to create a scenario where this is

9

not a mystery.

It didn't just come

fly~ng

,-".~

; , ~_A

l_

10

of the Planning Department, but it was part of a

11

process.

12

And finally,

13

with Focus Maui Nui.

14

impressive process.

15

the sustainability of Maui, not only from a

16

tourism standpoint, and economic standpoint, but

17

a cultural standpoint, and the -- just the

18

ability of kids to be able to live here,

19

is something in my prior places,

20

is no longer true.

21

I have spent a lot of time
I think it was a very
And it really talked about

which

unfortunately

But that really concludes our

22

presentation.

23

for questions if you have some, but thank you

24

very much.

25

CHAIR TAVARES:

I am sure we have a few minutes

Thank you.
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Members, do you have any questions about
the presentation at this time?
Then I want to thank the Planning

3
4

Department for that presentation.

5

members of the public, whether they are here

6

the audience today or watching on Akaku,

7

have some idea of what they are going to get

8

into as -- as we proceed with the General Plan

9

Advisory Committee.
At this time, Members,

10

I think the
1.11

will

seeing that

11

there's no questions or comments,

unless there

12

are,

13

into the interviews of the folks who applied for

14

the General Plan Advisory Committees who have

15

not had a chance to talk with us at the

16

community meetings.

at this time, we are going to move right

17

And we will call them up,

18

up here,

19

tell us who you are, start with your name, and

20

kind of a little bit more about yourself.

21

then leave some time for questions from the

22

Members.

23
24
25

and you have,

and you come

like, three minutes to

And

At this point, Donald Sheridan will be
up first,

to be followed by John Wilson.

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

Chair.
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1

CHAIR TAVARES:

2

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

3
4

Yes.
Could tell us what region

they are from so we can look them up.
CHAIR TAVARES:

5

Oh, okay.

Donald Sheridan is from

the Makawao-Pukalani-Kula region.

6

7

ITEM NO. 36: GENERAL PLAN ADVISORY COMMITTEE
(C.C. 05-220)

8
9

MR.

My name i,s Don Sheridarl.

SHERIDAN:

Exc~

10

I am just back from a long trip.

11

past In the Mayor's Advisory Committee on Culture

12

and the Arts under Mayor Tavares, on the Code

13

Appeals Committee under Linda Lingle, on -- I

14

served of the board of Maui Youth and Family

15

Services, and have been on the Maui Symphony

16

Board.

17

long time and am currently retired.

18

application to be on this Committee to be of any

19

service and help that I could to keep our island

20

beautiful and friendly.

21
22

25

serv~d

~n

I've worked in the paint industry for a

CHAIR TAVARES:

Okay.

I made the

That's it.

Any questions from the

Members?
Don, what -- what is your VlSlon for

23
24

I had

~':_)C,

Maui County?
MR. SHERIDAN:

It's going to grow inevitably.
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1

would simply like to keep it In a friendly kind

2

of growth so that people are able to work with

3

each other, to talk with each other, to have

4

recreation with each other.

5

it.

6

CHAIR TAVARES:

Okay.

That's pretty much

Any questions, Members'?

7

If not, thank you very much, Don.

8

Next is John Wilson, and he is from the

9

10

same district, Makawao-Pukalani-Kula.
MR. WILSON:

I am John Wilson, Madam Chair and

11

Members of the Committee.

12

basically, is what I want to bring to the

13

Advisory Committee if we can, and that has

14

started back in -- on Oahu, when I worked -- was

15

on the Kahaluu neighborhood board In the 1970s,

16

and that was a very exciting time at that period

17

in that area.

18

doing the first Oahu Development Plan, and as

19

part of that process, they involved the

20

neighborhood boards in -- in that planning

21

process.

22

My experience,

But at that time, they were

a~so

So I was able to learn a lot about how

23

the County would like to put together a

24

development plan.

25

Kailua were co-chairman of the -- of the

And

I

and Ken Kupchak of
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1

development plan area that included five

2

neighborhood boards.

3

Kailua, Waimanalo.

4

That was Kahaluu, Kaneohe,
Four, I guess.

And in that process, we worked with the

5

varlOUS neighborhood boards to get their input

6

and get involved in the process of planning as

7

well as working with the County Planning

8

Department.

9

involvement, basically, on sort of an official,

10
11

That -- that started my

non-career type of planning activity.
I subsequently moved to Maui in 1980,

12

and in that process, I was involved with the

13

Maui United Way and chaired the Long-Range

14

Planning Committee there for a while, and was at

15

that time called Chairman of the Board for a

16

year or two.

I can't remember exactly.

17

And I was also on the Chamber of

18

Commerce Resource Committee, and we were

19

involved with the planning for the Road

20

Subcommittee, basically, is what I was chairing.

21

And I can remember at that time our priorities

22

were a certain highway to the west side.

23

one of the changes in the Transportation

24

Department then was to -- when their management

25

changed, they immediately put in a left-turn
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1

lane,

2

was about the biggest improvement we have seen

3

In -- in that whole time period.

so you could turn off to Kihei.

4

Subsequently,

I

And that

joined the Kula

5

Community Association and been involved for

6

several years -- I think 20 -- with t

7

organization and varlOUS activities involved,

8

including comments on bill -- what turned out to

9

be Bill 84 and other issues on ag and water and

10

t

development.
I listen to -- I was not a member of the

11

12

particular committee at that time,

13

public.

14

Carvalho was the Chair for the Upcountry,

15

Pukalani area, and Dick Mayer, who is here,

16

on that committee.

17

participating as an audience member.

18

So I'd just like to bring my

19

and my background to the Advisory Committee,

20

hopefully that would serve a purpose that would

21

forward the way we can do things on Maui.

22

from the

I forget what they call it, but Elmer

CHAIR TAVARES:

And I was very involved

exper~ence

Thank you, Mr. Wilson.

23

Any questions for Mr. Wilson?

24

When you were on Oahu, what was your

25

was

role in those development plans?
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We -- Ken and I were co-chair of the

2

area development plan, so we were involved with

3

the Planning Department and the -- primarily the

4

Planning Department in terms of getting input

5

from the community through the neighborhood board

6

participation, who were elected members from the

7

community, and their subordinate meetings with

8

their particular communities, as well as

9

particularly with the -- I think

10

Dr .... (inaudible) ... was the Chairman of the --

11

of our neighborhood board at the time.

12

And of course, we were very involved in

13

what was going on In that area, which had to do

14

with the area around the north Kaneohe Bay,

15

particularly.

16

to coordinate and gather input and put it -- get

17

the citizens' participation input into the

18

County, and make sure they understood what we

19

meant when we did that.

20

CHAIR TAVARES:

21

County?

22

MR. WILSON:

23
24
25

But that was -- primarily it was

Were you an employee of the City and

No,

I was working for Hawaiian Telephone

at that time.
CHAIR TAVARES:

So you were a citizen volunteer for

this process?
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I was

I was -- at that time,

elected member of the Kahaluu board.

3

CHAIR TAVARES:

4

board?

5

MR. WILSON:

6

CHAIR TAVARES:

Oh, you were on the neighborhood

Neighborhood board.
Okay.

7

questions, Members?

8

Wilson.

9

MR. WILSON:

10

I was

Okay.

Thank you.

Arlj/

r.:e.r

Thank you very much, Mr.

Thank you.

CHAIR TAVARES:

Next we have Jeremy Kozuki from the

11

Wailuku-Kahului area.

12

followed by Ed Kaahui, from the West Maui area.

13

MR. KOZUKI:

And Jeremy will be

Madam Chairman, Committee members, good

14

afternoon.

15

my hat in the ring more or less to come on this

16

Committee, and it was after a great amotmt. cd

17

deliberation personally that I decided to do it.

18

And I guess a natural question would be why would

19

I want to do it?

20

My name is Jeremy Kozuki, and I threw

And you know, I have had -- I come from

21

a culture, after being born and raised on this

22

island, of, you know, giving back to the

23

community, and that is a standard response for,

24

you know, all the applicants here today, but

25

more so, you know, when you were -- you know, we
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1

have a family business here, and we are

2

appreciative of what the island has done

3

So again, it's part of our culture to give back.

4

And you know,

us.

fC)I'

I don't know whether or

5

not my experlence on the Board of Review,

6

Property Tax Review, the Board of Variance and

7

the Planning Commission might be an advantage or

8

not.
There's some companles that -- for

9

10

example, you know,

11

company that was going to develop some pizza

12

parlors here on Maui.

13

of the plzza

14

not to hire anybody from an existing pizza

15

company.

16

Round Table Pizza, and they had a policy that

17

they would not hire anybody from Pizza Hut.

18

their foundation for that is that they would

19

rather train people on their own and they didn't

20

want anybody with bad habits.

21

I was in contact with a

And one of the policies

of this particular company was

The pizza company in relation was the

So this is why, you know,

And

I glve the

22

thought,

I was wondering whether my background

23

in community service, you know,

24

three different commissions, would be an

25

advantage, you know, to -- for this new venture,

again,

those
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2

and I am not convinced that it is.
.
.
The next step, agaln, lS, you know,

3

gOlng to require,

4

months, and it's intense.

5

years.

6

that this thought process went through al: the

7

applicants' minds.

9

I would say, three or four
It's once every ten

It is quite a commitment,

But for myself,

8

thought.

and I am Sllre

I gave it a lot of

And I felt that this lS such as

10

important endeavor that -- that it was worth

11

major consideration on my part.

12

it's

I -- I have an agenda as to why.

Sure,

13

it's community service.

14

something like this?

15

you know,

16

18 to 29.

17

future here.

18

affordable house.

19

opportunity, if they so choose, decide to come

20

back to Maui.

21

Why would I want to do

And that agenda is that,

I have got three children, aged from
And I basically want them

to li(n1 1 '

d.

I want them to be able to have a
I want them to have job

When I left Maui to go to school in the

22

mid '60s, we were a population of 30,000 people.

23

Now, we have about 140,000 people.

24

has changed.

25

think the growth curve is going to flatten out a

The island

There's no doubt about it that I
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1

bit, but it's inevitable.

2

happen.

3

factors that we can address.

4

a lot of it falls on your shoulders.

5

really give you a lot of credit, you know,

6

things that are facing the youth today.

Things are going to

But yet, you know, there are c:c:rt i l " : !
And

unfortunate~y,

And I
the

7

So if you were ask me what my vision lS,

8

it would be -- of course, you're not going to go

9

back to Maui of 30 years ago, of having the

10

County Fair at the fairgrounds,

11

playing football games at the stadium.

12

know, these are experiences that,

13

kids have no idea what I am talking

14

I -- I -- I have accepted the reality.

15

think that will happen, but we have to move on.

16

So anyway, you know,

you know,
You

you know, rny
abo~t.

I -- again,

I don't

I don't

17

know if I can bring anything to the table,

18

know, to this -- to this endeavor, but I have

19

glven it a lot of thought, and I -- I have

20

committed myself to it, and if you see fit for

21

me to be on the Committee,

22

pleased to serve.

23

CHAIR TAVARES:

you

I would be proud and

Thank you, Mr. Kozuki.

24

Any questions for Mr. Kozuki?

25

If not, thank you very much.
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1

MR. KOZUKI:

2

CHAIR TAVARES:

3
4

Thank you.
Okay.

Edward Kaahui, West Maui, will

be followed by Hans Michel, West Maui.
MR. KAAHUI:

Thank you, Council Members,

for giving

5

me the second opportunity to present myself.

6

name is Edward Kaahui.

7

this island, and I am glad that I seen the

8

Planning Department presentation of Kahului

9

Harbor, because I was raised in Kahului.

My

I was born and raised on

10

have seen Kahului grow from the '40s,

11

the present today.

12

In Olowalu.

So I

'50s,

until

And then I also have a home

I have ten children, five girls and five

13

I have a daughter that went to University

14

boys.

15

of Berkeley.

16

the University of South Carolina.

17

two children at Lahaina Intermediate and

18

Princess Nahienaena, and four grandchildren at

19

Lahainaluna, so I do have a stake in the future

20

of Maui, this General Plan, and that's one of

21

the main reasons I am here.

And I have a son and a daughter in

I have sat back,

22

I

raised my family,

23

just let everybody do the planning.

24

know, one -- this past few weeks,

25

hey, wait a minute, you know,

(808) 524-2090

Fax:

and

And you

I told myself,

I want to do
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something about it, and that's why I am here.

2

Anyway,

I've -- my work experience)

r;(~.c;

3

been on this island of Maui and Molokai.

4

served eight years in the Police Department,

5

four years in the Planning Department, and the

6

rest in the Department of Parks and Recreation.

T

And I have lived in several areas,

7

8

Makawao, Kihei, Lahaina, Kahului,

and Wailuku.

9

So I -- I have a pretty broad background where

10

there's a wealth of information that I can bring

11

to this General Plan Committee.

12

CHAIR TAVARES:

13

MR. KAAHUI:

14

CHAIR TAVARES:

15
16

Okay.

Thank you.

Any questions?

Michelle.

Any questions for Mr. Kaahui?
Ms. Anderson.

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

Thank you, Chair.

Thank you very much for being here.

17

I

18

see that you or your family are operating the

19

Olowalu Juice Stand?

20

MR. KAAHUI:

My wife and I, yes.

21

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

How do you feel about the

22

proposed expansion into a residential cormnunLty

23

at Olowalu?

24
25

MR. KAAHUI:

Like everybody else before me .:3';:LJi,

progress is inevitable.

What I want to see
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1

plan,

a planned development, a planned program,

2

things that encompass everything, not only just

3

plain development.

4

part of the plan.

5

happening.

6

culture?

7

I want to see the cultural
I want to know what is really

Everybody talk about culture.
Where is it?

You know,

I don't see it.

I am part of the culture.

8

farmer.

I'm a taro farmer.

9

have farmed the land.

What

I am a

I have farmed.

But there's not too many

10

guys that want to do the job because it's back

11

breaking, hard, but I do it because I love the

12

land.

13
14
15

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

So are you saying you would

support development of a community at Olowalu?
MR. KAAHUI:

Yes,

I would support a planned

16

development.

I don't mean just expand, urban

17

development,

18

with the planning process there,

no.

But as long as I am involved

19

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

20

CHAIR TAVARES:

Okay.

yes.

Thank you.

Any other questions?

21

If not, thank you very much, Mr. Kaahui.

22

Hans Michel is also from West Maui.

23
24
25

MR. MICHEL:

Council Members,

good afternoon.

My name is Hans Michel,

from West Maui,

resident for 42 years, worked for the Pioneer
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1

Mill for 32 years.

2

opened up Royal Lahaina.

3

and in my spare time,

4

took care of water department watershed intake

5

in Lahaina, which nobody of you guys know.

6

anybody ever been there, water is still coming

7

to Lahaina, to the treatment plan.

And I am

it was

stlL~

here,

for the last 30 years,

And I was figuring this time,

8
9

In the beginning,

I

If

I would

like to apply for the GPAC because I also

10

participate in the Kaanapali 20/20 for five and

11

a half years, Wainee Village for two years,

12

we didn't get anywhere so far where we said we

13

could get something started.

14

problem is the bypass never get set in a way

15

where they say they are going to start and get

16

gOlng.

and

My biggest com

We are still waiting.
And what we need is a mass transit from

17
18

Napili all the way to the Pali, alongside

19

wherever it can be done,

20

road, or on the part of the future bypass

21

towards Olowalu way.

along the haul cane

I hope I will be able to help you by the

22
23

planning and see for we can make a better West

24

Maui.

25

years, and everybody knows it in the Council.

West Maui got left off for all these
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We talk about, and nothing in reality gets done.
And that's about all I have to say.

2
3
4

II\)

CHAIR TAVARES:

Thank you.

Mr. Michel?

5

If not, thank you very much for being

6

here.

7

in West Maui.

8
9

Any questions for

I know you couldn't come to the meeting

MR. MICHEL:

Yes, okay.

I'm retired, but I

he~p

Falconer with the Maui Grown Coffee, which

Kimo

~s

10

actually a broken-down company from

11

Coffee, but it's booming, and you would be

12

surprised what one guy can do.

13

have the people to do the job, and so we help him

14

out.

15

for process the coffee beans, and hope maybe

16

Kaanapali coffee will bloom some day again.
CHAIR TAVARES:

18

MR. MICHEL:

19

CHAIR TAVARES:

23
24
25

Thank you.

You're welcome.
Thank you very much, Hans.

Mr. Stan Franco, and Stan is South

20

22

But he doesn't

Even though we retired, we go do the work

17

21

Kaanapa~i

MR. FRANCO:

Dear Mayor -- sorry about that -- Dear

Chair Tavares and Members of the County Council.
Maybe that will happen.

I won't say

that too loud.
As a child growing up In the small town
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1

of Haiku,

2

went, there would be people who knew me and

3

cared for me.

4

years later,

5

grandchildren will not have the same feeling of

6

care and safety while growing up here.

7

I knew that whatever -- wherever I

I was part of a community.

Sixty

I am worried that my children and

In today's Maui,

it seems there is a

8

mindset that everything is well as long as our

9

economy is well.

However,

I hear of great

10

growing problems with many not having a place to

11

live or call home, youth gangs becoming more and

12

more prevalent, increase in illegal substance

13

abuse and domestic violence, and many others.

14

And this is the backdrop for my application to

15

be a member of the GPAC.
I feel at this time in my life that I

16
17

want to work on that idea, this idea of carlng

18

for each other, that I received growing up here.

19

I also would like some day for my two daughters

20

to feel okay about returning home from the U.S.

21

Mainland.
In January 2005,

22

I stopped working for

23

salary and started my volunteer services a

24

ordained deacon at St. Theresa's Church

25

Kihei.

il1

Each day of working at St. Theresa's,
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reach out to families and individuals, to let

2

them know that I care and want to be part of

3

their lives.
Recently,

4

I completed a chairman ---

5

chairmanship of a statewide Catholic conference

6

on family life.

7

Christian pastors in the Kihei-Wailea area to

8

discuss the common issues we all face.

I meet each month with several

Two years ago,

9

I

joined the boc} y-d () r

10

Kula Community Credit Union because of I-\lL',d' s

11

strong interest in making homes available for

12

people who desire to make horne -- Maui their

13

horne.

14

Affordable Housing Committee.

!1('

I now serve the board as Chair of their

These are two examples of how I have put

15
16

my words of building community into action.

17

if you see fit,

18

on building community on Maui as a member of

19

GPAC.

20

peace be with you.

21

you are willing to let me serve.

22

j

And

I would like to continue to work

So thank you for listening, and God's

CHAIR TAVARES:

Again,

I want to serV0

_~

Thank you.

23

Any questions for Mr. Franco?

24

Not -- seelng none, thank you very much

25

for being here.
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1
2

Okay.

Members, that,

I think,

lS

the applicants we haven't heard from.

3

Is there any other applicant In the

4

audience who has not appeared before this

5

Committee in another district?
Seeing no one get up, we will now

6

7

into the testimony portion of our meeting,

8

we have testimony from Thomas Cook, to be

9

followed by DeGray Vanderbilt.

CJO

and

... BEGIN PUBLIC TESTIMONY ...

10
11

all of

MR. COOK:

Good afternoon, Chairman, Council Members.

12

I will try and be brief.

13

opportunity to give testimony before you in

14

Pukalani.

15

I am interested in serving.

I

I did have the

just wanted to briefly reiterate why

16

And Mr. Molina asked me if I would have

17

the time, and I focused on the fact that I am a

18

reasonably successful businessman that can

19

manage my -- that can afford to come to

20

meetings, but -- and this is kind of personal,

21

but I

22

think that I can bring.

23

just want to put it out there, what I

I never went to high school.

24

off a -- pretty much a self-made guy.

25

married into a local family,

I started
I have

came to Maui when I
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1

was 16.

It was interesting because I learned

2

about prejudice.

3

lived in Paukukalo.

4

and I love this island, and I love the people.

I was just the haole kid.

I

People opened their hearts,

I am ambitious but I am not greedy.

5

I

6

pride myself on my ability to be objective and

7

not judgmental.

8

a business -- I am a contractor, but I am more

9

of a builder.

I have -- I am a builder.

I am

We really need to come up and integrate

10
11

In affordable housing solutions into the plan.

12

That's where I hope that I can contribute

13

because I have,

14

that.

really, working experience with

I also have a passion for it.
People who know me, my friends and

15
16

family,

I have reached my goals in my life as

17

far as what I have reached.

18

condo.

19

Harley.

20

maln thing lS my social agenda now.

21

give back.

22

hire,

23

hear a lot of badmouthing about poor work ethic,

24

et cetera, et cetera, and my response is that's

25

our kids.

I don't want a

I don't want any other stuff.
I have my home.

I got a

That's about it.
J '0Je.:'lnt

My
r

I work with a lot of -- I try and

I do as much possible, Maui's youth.

What are we going to do about it?
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1

was 16.

It was interesting because I learned

2

about prejudice.

3

lived in Paukukalo.

4

and I love this island, and I love the people.

I was just the haole kid.

I

People opened their hearts,

I am ambitious but I am not greedy.

5

I

6

pride myself on my ability to be objective and

7

not judgmental.

8

a business -- I am a contractor, but I am more

9

of a builder.

I have -- I am a builder.

I am

We really need to come up and integrate

10
11

in affordable housing solutions into the plan.

12

That's where I hope that I can contribute

13

because I have, really, working experience with

14

that.

I also have a passion for it.
People who know me, my friends and

15
16

family,

I have reached my goals in my life as

17

far as what I have reached.

18

condo.

19

Harley.

20

main thing is my social agenda now.

21

glve back.

22

hire,

23

hear a lot of badmouthing about poor work ethic,

24

et cetera, et cetera, and my response is that's

25

our kids.

I don't want a

I don't want any other stuff.
I have my home.

I got a

That's about it.
I

want

My
r

I work with a lot of -- I try and

I do as much possible, Maui's youth.

What are we going to do about it?
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1

It's a matter of inspiring people and setting a

2

good example.
Sustainability.

3

I was -- In 1982, we

4

put up a wind generator with Maui Electric at

5

the old fairgrounds.

6

wind generators.

7

bought one piece of property.

8

sold property since I've lived here.

9

a tent.

10

saying,

11

I had a business doinq

I lived with rainwater

Now I got a house.

Never bought or
Started In

And I am just

I know about sustainability.
And as far as roots, as a soil

12

conservation member,

13

property like this, that are now -- literally,

14

you can put your arms around them.

15

I planted trees on our

And so this -- I am -- I

just wanted you

16

to know instead of a personal -- a bUSlness

17

perspective, some of sharing with you who I am

18

and where I am coming from in my desire to

19

participate In this.

20

opportunity.

21

CHAIR TAVARES:

Thank you for the

Thank you.

22

Any questions for Mr. Cook?

23

Thank you very much.

24

DeGray Vanderbilt.

25

And he -- DeGray is

the last person to have signed up to testify.
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If there's anyone else, please come forward.
MR. VANDERBILT:

Aloha, Madam Chair, Members of t,he

3

Planning Committee.

4

Vanderbilt, a resident of Molokai.

5

today to thank the County Council

6

Committee here for corning to Molokai and giving

7

everybody a chance to be interviewed and members

8

of the public to testify.

9

important.

10

My name is DeGray
And I am here
--

the Planning

I think it was very

And -- and I think from the interviews

11

you saw that there's no problem on Molokai as

12

far as everybody being somewhat on the same page

13

as far as community values go and -- and where

14

they would like to see the island go.

15

I am proud to say that a super majority

16

of the applicants from Molokai are members of

17

the host culture.

18

testified here,

19

are very qualified,

20

you pick, you can't go wrong.

21

I

This is -- last time that I
just said that all 13 members
and what -- whatever

C)lle:S

And I guess one of the important things

22

for Molokai is, you look at this list, and

23

there's no one on this list that is influenced

24

by developers, they are not developers,

25

not paid lobbyists for developers,

they are

or any other
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1

special interest groups, and I think that's very

2

important.
In our last Community Plan review, we

3

4

went through 21 CAC meetings and 15 Planning

5

Commissions,

6

minute, a major landowner came in and caused

7

major disruptions, and ended up with a lot of

8

changes in our plan.

36 public hearings,

and at thc·:as:

And so, hopefully, you -- you will come

9

10

to a decision, and as I said, anyone you pick on

11

Molokai from this list will be great

12

representatives from the island.

13

CHAIR TAVARES:

So, thank you.

Thank you, DeGray.

14

Any questions for Mr. Vanderbilt?

15

Thank you for being here.

16

All right, Members, any question,,:;;)

17

Any -- oh,

audience members?

Anybody

18

nobody stood up, so I figured everybody is quiet

19

now,

20

what happens, huh?

21
22
23
24
25

and they are just going to wait and see
Okay.

At this time, we will close public
testimony if there's no objection.
COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTION.
... END OF PUBLIC TESTIMONY ...
CHAIR TAVARES:

Also call your attention,

Member~3,
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1

a written testimony that was submitted by

2

Lawrence S. Franco, and we will accept

3

the record with no objection.

4

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTION.

5

CHAIR TAVARES:

6

thclt.~nt~.CJ

Thank you, Members.

At this time,

I would like to take the

7

opportunity,

first of all, to thank all of the

8

folks who have applied for membership on the

9

three GPACs, one for Lanai, one for Molokai, and

10

one for Maui.

We have been,

11

overwhelmed

I can speak for everyone

12

overwhelmed by the number of applicants In the

13

first place that are willing to dedicate a good

14

period of time of their lives to working on a

15

General Plan for all of us and for all of the

16

generations to follow us.

17

I think,

It is a difficult -- it is going to be a

18

difficult process to go through to name the

19

members for this,

20

want to review with you the General Plan

21

Advisory Committees.

22

Maui has a 25-member committee.

23

appointed from the Mayor, one from each

24

Community Plan area, and 19 to be appointed by

25

the County Council,

for these committees.

L

just

There are three of them.
Six will be

four from the
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1

Wailuku-Kahului Community Plan area, and three

2

each from the other five Community Plan areas.

3

For Molokai and Lanai, there are nine

4

that we will be appointing, and five -- four,

5

four that the Major is appointing,

6

that, and Molokai has a separate one.

and iJE!::a;

has

There is no easy way to do this process,

7

8

while trying to -- to keep in the spirit of

9

open -- openness.

But what I have done,

10

Members, and what I will be doing is taking a

11

recess for about 15 to 20 minutes, probably 20

12

minutes by the time I get done talking.

13

reconvene at 3:00, to glve me an opportunity to

14

work with our staff, and I will come forward

15

with a slate for all three plans,

16

regions,

17

approve six already for Lanai,

18

three remaining to appoint there.

or GPACs.

We will

planning

You remember that

I'

'>tIC

,

~L. ',.<

so we have the

And I have the dubious honor of trying

19
20

to propose this slate with so many great people,

21

so I guess I will take all the arrows later.

22

It's a very -- like I tell you,

23

difficult thing to work on.

24

applications over the weekend.

25

this to be over so I can get some sleep.

it is a very

I pored over the
I am ready for
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But what I have done, and I will share

1

2

with the Members,

I have listened to the

3

applicants,

4

for each of the applicants, and their responses,

5

also read the applications.

6

e-mails and answered the phone calls that people

7

have -- either applicants themselves have called

8

or people supporting an applicant have called.

9

And I have also listened to what you folks have

just as you have, and your questions

I have read the

10

been saying in -- in passing, or you have been

11

forwarding to me e-mails and messages that you

12

got regarding various applicants,

13

all that into a big pot and mixing it up and

14

trying to come up with a slate.

15

are so few that we actually will be appointing,

16

it is -- I am sure you all can appreciate how

17

difficult the position

kind of taking

Because there

lS.

We will -- I will come up with a slate

18
19

for you,

for your reVlew and comment, and this

20

is merely a slate to get the process started.

21

If there are folks that you feel should be on

22

the GPAC, then I would first ask for someone to

23

approve the slate, and then after that,

24

it,

25

resolution form.

so amend each resolution.

amend

It will be in

So we will go through and do
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1

Lanai first, Molokai second, and then Maui.

And

2

if you have people that you really feel strongly

3

should be on the slate that's not on there, then

4

please move to amend and offer that person's

5

name, and we will go along through there.
If anybody has a better idea how to do

6

7

this,

I am open to that, too, but my staff and I

8

have spent some considerable amount of time

9

trying to figure out which is the best way to do

10

this, and we have kind of come up with this

11

process as being the best way.

12

So any questions about the process as I

13

have outlined it to you?

14

Mr. Kane.

15

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Thank you, Madam Chair.

If

16

there are any amendments to add a name,

17

also going to ask that a name get deleted at the

18

same point In time because we only have a total

19

of 19 spots, from the various regions?

20
21

CHAIR TAVARES:

Yes.

are you

Yeah, because you will to have

replace somebody from that district.

22

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

23

CHAIR TAVARES:

Okay.

So if we are talking about the

24

Wailuku-Kahului district, you will to have amend

25

it to delete X, and add X.

That would keep it
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simpler.

2

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

3

CHAIR TAVARES:

4

right.

5

3:00 p.m.

Okay.

Any other questions?

All

If not, Members, we stand in recess until
Recess.

6

RE CE S S :

2 : 42 p. m .

7

RECONVENE:

3:14 p.m.

8

CHAIR TAVARES:

9

Thank you.

(Gavel.)

(Gavel.)

Members, put on your desks

were three resolutions and the draft resolutions

10

are for Lanai, with the following appointments,

11

proposed appointments.

12

the first six, which is Pamela Alconcel,

13

Kaniho, Ron McOmber, Linda Okamoto, Pat F<"eil_:il

14

and Frederick Sandi.

We have already approved

The three additional to fill the nlne,

15
16

is Angel Allas, Cindy Arruiza, and Ricky

17

Sanches.

18

Lisa

On the Molokai appointments,

Zessica

19

Apiki, Alton Arakaki, Daniel Bennett, Kathryn

20

Davis, Barbara Haliniak, Jesse Joao, Ron

21

Kimball, Ruth Moon, and Glenn Teves.

22

On the Maui General Plan Advisory

23

Committee,

from the Hana region, which there

24

were three applicants and three elected or

25

appointed,

recommended to be appointed,
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Blumer-Buell, Lesley Bruce, Lisa Hamilton.
From the Kihei-Makena Community Plan

2
3

Area,

Joe Bertram III, Lawrence Stanley Franco,

4

Susan Moikeha.
From the Makawao-Pukalani-Kula area,

5
6

three to be selected there,

7

Warren Shibuya, Warren Watanabe.
From the Paia-Haiku area, three to be

8
9

10

Doug MacCluer,

selected, Tom Cook, Lucienne deNaie, and Zoe
Norcross-Nuu.
From the Wailuku-Kahului Community Plan

11

12

Area, Renee Filimoeatu, Wallette Pellegrino,

13

Warren Suzuki, and Trevor Tokishi.
From the West Maui area, Kennard Kekona,

14
15

Hinano Rodrigues, and Frank Sylva.

16

So Members, at this time, we will call

17

another recess for ten minutes so that you can

18

review the list.

19

the list, and

20

3:30.

Is ten minutes enough?

Review

3:30.
Okay.

15 minutes,

reVlew the

21

list, and then come back and we will be ready to

22

go in order, and we can massage these lists

23

before we take final action on the resolutions.

24

Okay.

25

(Gavel.)

If not, we are in recess until 3:30.
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1

RECESS:

3 : 15 p. m.

2

RECONVENE:

3

CHAIR TAVARES:

3:40 p.m.
(Gavel.)

The Planning Committee

4

please reconvene.

5

about the procedure that we are gOlng to follow

6

here today?

7

Molokai, and then Maui.

8

recommendation to adopt the resolution.

9

can move and second.

Okay.

Members, any questions

We will go through Lanai first,
And I will make the
Somebody

We can go from there with

10

the amendments after we have a motion on the

11

floor.

12

first is to appoint, additionally, Angel

13

Cindy Arruiza, and Ricky Sanches.

So Members, taking the Lanai resolut,ion

14

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

15

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

16

CHAIR TAVARES:

So moved.
Second.

It's been moved and seconded,

17

Mr. Hokama and Mr. Kane.

18

Mr. Hokama.

19

~-dSf

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

Any discussion?

Chairman, thank you.

am

I

20

very happy to support the final three nominees to

21

our Lanai General Plan Advisory Committee.

22

say that these three individuals are more than

23

just residents, they are Lanaians.

24

and raised there.

25

how it took to get to where we are today,

They

can

a~

bcr~

They understand our history,
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1

problems and advantages we face with still one

2

economic engine only, as well as the impact of

3

one major landowner on our island.

4

I think these three people will be a

5

wonderful addition to the previous six that the

6

Committee has already recommended for final

7

approval to the Council, Madam Chair, and I

8

happy this afternoon to lend my full support to

9

the other three.

10

CHAIR TAVARES:

am

Thank you.

Thank you.

Any further discussion?

11

If not, all those in favor of passing the

12

resolution on to the full Council, signify by

13

saying aye.

14

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED AYE.

15

CHAIR TAVARES:

Those opposed, say no.

Motion is carried unanimously.

16
17

VOTE:

AYES: Councilmembers Anderson, Carroll,
Hokama, Kane, Molina, Pontanilla,
Vice-Chair Mateo, and Chair Tavares.

20

NOES:

None.

21

EXC.:

Councilmember Johnson

22

ABSENT:

None.

23

ABSTAIN:

None.

24

MOTION CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY.

18

19

ACTION:

25

Recommending ADOPTION of
resolution.
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CHAIR TAVARES:

Members, the next resolutionL,';

2

making appointments to the Molokai Genera_L P .Lall

3

Advisory Committee.

4

the names again, Zessica Apiki, Alton Arakaki,

5

Daniel Bennett, Kathryn Davis, Barbara Haliniak,

6

Jesse Joao, Ronald Kimball, Ruth Manu, and Glenn

7

Teves.

8
9

And on this one,

I will read

Mr. Mateo.
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

Chairman, thank you very much.

10

Prior to the actual recommendation, Chair,

11

would like to inquire whether the Chair is

12

considering the opportunity to also list

13

alternates in the event that an individual

14

changes or reneges in serving, and whether or not

15

the individual is able to actually serve the full

16

tenure.

17

the track record in maintenance of boards and

18

commissions.

19

And the only reason I ask is because of

And at this point, if it would be

20

appropriate,

21

additional alternates to the existing

22

resolution.

23

amendment, Chair.

24
25

I

CHAIR TAVARES:

I would also like to add on the

It will be in a form of an

Okay.

the alternates.

Thank you.

I don't know about

Does the Planning Department or
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1

Mr. Giroux have any comments regarding selecting

2

alternates to the nine that we select?

3

MR. FOLEY:

Madam Chair, the only discussion that we

4

have had about alternates is that they basically

5

would need to participate from the beginning,

6

which would mean that, in addition -- right now

7

we have 25 from Maui, 13 from Lanai,

8

Molokai, which is 51 total.

9

alternates for each of those three, we are go ng

10

to be up to -- 1n the neighborhood of 60 people,

11

which 1S gOlng to be an awful lot of folks to

12

deal with.

13

It's not, frankly,

13 from

And if we add a few

so much of a problem

14

on Molokai and Lanai, because those groups are

15

starting out smaller.

16

we add to the 25, it's going to be awfully

17

difficult.

18

have to be -- be trained for the first two

19

months with everybody else and come to all the

20

meetings.

But on the Maui group,

if

And it just seems like they would

So that's our only concern.

21

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

22

CHAIR TAVARES:

23

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

Madam Chair.

Yes.
Then I would not -- if Molokai

24

could be -- because we are dealing with the

25

Molokai GPAC at this time,

I -- I would like to
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1

request the Chair consider the addition of the

2

two alternates because these two alternates

3

would, in fact, participate from the

4

well.

5

CHAIR TAVARES:

get~qo

So if -- if the Chair could consider.
Yeah.

Mr. Giroux, is there anything

6

that prevents us from having alternates for

7

Molokai, for example?

8
9

MR. GIROUX:

as

With the caveat that I haven't

researched this, I am just looking, you know,

10

cursory, at the Charter and at 280B, and both do

11

not address the issue in and of itself,

12

looking at the language of 2

13

CHAIR TAVARES:

280B?

14

MR. GIROUX:

of 280B.

I

am

It says that -- that they

15

shall be composed of, which does not mean that

16

there's a requirement that there actually -- we

17

are looking at a scenario where I think we may be

18

looking at people dropping out.

19

concern is that there -- if people do drop out

20

and that there's not enough to take a vote or get

21

a quorum, then that might be a possibility to try

22

to -- to get alternatives.

23

And if the

But I think we may need to look ar

n~s

24

a little closer and to see if there are any, you

25

know, legal problems with appointing alternates
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1

at this point as far as what their

2

responsibilities are going to be, and how we are

3

going to deal with situations of how do we know

4

if somebody actually drops out.

5

of issues of maybe people miss two or three

6

meetings, and those types of things.

7

what is the trigger that we are going to look at

8

to say that somebody's out?

There's a lot

How-

9

So those are the questions that

10

might be raised as far as legalities of

11

having alternates.

12

situation that wasn't addressed by 280B or the

13

Charter.

14

where we may be creating more legal controversy

15

in the fact that if we get to a stage where

16

somebody thinks that they should be able to

17

vote, or how are we going to get to the point of

18

officially saying that somebody is out,

19

is one thing we need to think about.

that
of

We might be creating a

So we are going to create a situation

20

CHAIR TAVARES:

21

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

22

CHAIR TAVARES:

23

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

I guess,

Well
Chair.

Yeah.
Chairman,

I think -- I think my

24

only concern would be we are talking about a

25

two-year process.

A two-year process is a real
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1

long time, and when you take a look at the

2

voluntary status, when you take a look at the

3

commitment that comes with it, I can foresee

4

people dropping out.

5

is that our district is represented by, for our

6

sake and purposes, nine individuals, then I would

7

like to be sure that that number maintain

8

maintained throughout that two-year process.

And if that initial intent

is

9

The issues that our Counselor identifies

10

for us is something that perhaps the Council can

11

be addressing prior to this item or all of the

12

resolutions get sent to the full Council, and It

13

could perhaps be legally addressed at that

14

particular point.

15

But Chair, my -- my interest is to

16

assure that the total number is represented,

17

represented in the GPAC for, for our community.

18

CHAIR TAVARES:

Okay.

19

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

Thank you.

Mr. Molina.

Thank you, Madam Chair.

I

20

would like to echo Member Mateo's consideration

21

of an alternate pool.

22

Committee of the whole, I have noticed this

23

particular term an unusually high number of

24

people resigning and the difficulty, I guess, the

25

Administration has had finding people to fill

As the Chair of the
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1

those slots.

2

very good issue that we should seriously

3

consider.

4

So I think Member Mateo brings up a

And hearing the comments from

5

Corporation Counsel with regards to establishing

6

parameters for people remaining on the GPAC,

7

should they be considered,

8

after mlsslng X number amount of meetinqE3?

9

mean, that -- that opens up another issue t!lClt

I guess,

non-members

10

think is at least worth looking into.

11

I guess it will help us determine people's

12

commitments to this GPAC.

13

considering some type of creating an alternate

14

pool of members out there in the community.
And I know,

15

T

And to --

So I am all for

on Maui, Mr. Foley brought

16

up the issue of it could be a problem on Maui.

17

But at the same time, we don't want to close off

18

people's participation on the GPAC here in MClUi.

19

So if it takes where we have to maybe

20

meeting room sites to a larger area to

21

accommodate a whole bunch of people, then so be

22

it.

23

many people involved in this, whether they are a

24

GPAC Member or an alternate or just anyone off

25

the street.

nl0VE::

l ilC:

But I am all for one getting everybody,
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So those are my thoughts, Madam Chair.

2

So I can definitely support looking into the

3

creation of a possibly alternate pool.

4

it will be enacted,

5

whether we have to look at legislating

6

some other form.

I don't know at this point,

()(

;~wr)

Thank you.

7

CHAIR TAVARES:

8

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

9

Yes.

And how

Mr. Pontanilla.
Thank you, Chair.

I

just

want to have some comments from the

10

Administration In regards to when they do their

11

selection, you know, we are faced with this

12

particular problem,

13

meetings, and people somehow resign from

14

comnissions.

15

mentioned, we have seen a whole bunch of them

16

resign this year.

17

comments from the Administration with regards to

18

alternates,

19

Planning Director can answer.

20

if people don't attend the

And like Member Molina had

So if we can have some

I would appreciate it.

Maybe the

I don't know what else I could say.

MR. FOLEY:
I

I already said that my concern

I
only

21

mean,

22

with respect to the Maui group being so large.

23

And it's not a matter of the size of the meeting

24

room.

25

25 people that want to speak about an issue,

--

lS

It's a matter of, you know, when you have
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1

going to take a long time.

And if you add five

2

more,

3

I am just concerned about the number overall on

4

the Maui GPAC.

30 people is going to take even longer.

I think there is some benefit for Lanai

5
6

and Molokai because there's going to be a gap

7

between the training January and February,

8

then when we get back to the Lanai and Molukctl

9

plans.

10

So I think,

you know,

and

it makes some more

sense there.
And maybe we can somehow just come up

11
12

with some guidelines about people are on the

13

GPAC until they resign,

14

that kind of thing,

15

when are they not a member.

16

So

CHAIR TAVARES:

you know,

in writing,

in terms of when, you know,

So Mr. Foley, would you see any

17

problem if -- if there are alternates at Molokai

18

and Lanai, that they would participate from the

19

beginning as far as getting the training?

20

MR. FOLEY:

I think they would have to.

I think it

21

would be very important for any alternates,

22

wherever they might be appointed, to participate

23

from the beginning.

24

going to just miss out on a lot of discussion and

25

that -- that initial orientation.

Because otherwise, they are
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CHAIR TAVARES:

Members,

the -- Ms. Anderson,
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

I think, you know,

from

go ahead.
I

just wanted to weigh in on

4

this because you know, to be fair,

if we are

5

going to consider alternates, and I can see the

6

point, but if we are gOlng to do that, we should

7

be doing that for the Maui island group also

8

because, you know, what happens if -- if two of

9

the people from the South Maui region don't show

10

up consistently?

Then the South Maui region

11

isn't going to be fairly represented.
So I think it's as critical, if we are

12
13

going to look at this at all -- and I am not so

14

sure we should because it's not mentioned

15

anywhere in the Code -- that we should look

16

look at it across the board for everyone,

17

not just for Maui -- or Molokai and Lanai.

and

And the other thought on that, Madam

18
19

Chair, would be that if we could come up with a

20

plan to accept a list of alternatives, that we

21

should do it -- we should have that option at

22

first reading,

23

alternatives from the existing list of

24

applicants so that they know right now that t

25

are an alternative, much like on a Jury.

so that we can select
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sit in on all of everything, you just don't have

2

a say, unless for some reason,

3

out, then that alternative could be put,

4

know, to active use because they have got that

5

background.
So you know,

6

somebody drops
you

I think that we don't want

7

to be negative.

I mean, we haven't even

8

selected all these people yet,

9

worrying about their not showing up.

and we are
And I

10

think we should give it, you know,

11

ahead and -- and be positive that people are

12

going to see the value in their contribution,

13

and that they were lucky enough to get picked

14

out of all the people who applied,

15

will take it seriously and -- and show up.

16

So that's just my thought.

17

any consideration for alternates,

18

it to be for every

19

CHAIR TAVARES:

20

MR. FOLEY:

21

CHAIR TAVARES:

22

MR. FOLEY:

full speed

that they

If there is
I would like

every district.

Okay.

Madam Chair,

I thought of one other

Yes.
actually,

23

problem,

24

selected,

25

would they come from?

John thought of one other

and that is if there were alternates
for instance,

from Maui,

which district

You might select an
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1

alternate from South Maui, but the membership

2

problem might be in West Maui.

3

membership problem in West Maui, but the

4

alternate is from Haiku.

Or you may have a

So that's a -- casts another concern

5
6

about -- you know, and are they only alternates

7

appointed by the Council, or would there also be

8

alternates appointed by the Mayor?

9

regional thing, you know, was pretty carefully

But the

10

thought out by the Council to make this all

11

balanced, and that would be thrown off by the

12

alternates.

13
14

CHAIR TAVARES:

I think Ms. Anderson's idea was that

there will be alternates for each district.

15

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

16

each district.

17
18
19
20

CHAIR TAVARES:

Maybe one alternate' fr

I think -- that's what I gathered

from her.
Mr. Kane.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Thank you, Madam Chair.

21

Interesting.

But I guess what we need to also

22

consider is that all 100-plus applicants had no

23

indication of a status of an alternate.

24

don't even know if the existing people that are

25

on this list would consider being an alternate
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1

knowing that they may never have a vote,

2

will, on the recommendations that ultimate.ly come

3

out of the process, as far as the commitment and

4

everything else.

5

if you

So that's something that -- and I think

6

what Member Molina brings up -- and excuse me --

7

the Members who are talking about this,

8

initiated this discussion,

9

merit, and it's unfortunate that we weren't able

or have

I think, has a lot of

10

to address this during Bill 84 and having that

11

discussion, because now we don't -- it's silent,

12

if you will.

13

And so, Chair, the only other thought I

14

would say is because there seems to be,

15

of this discussion, an absence of -- of this

16

component of alternate, and hearing the concerns

17

being addressed by the Planning Director and

18

that Department, this may have to be something

19

that existing Code separately is addressed by

20

ordinance.

21

Now, what would that do?

in light

You know,

22

maybe too late because we are already gOlng to

23

go into the learning phase, and we have to go

24

through our phases,

25

we could look at putting some peer pressure on

so I don't know.

Although,
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1

the people who are here, because it's basically

2

their integrity

3

as being -- you know, being active in their

4

attendance and participation.

integrity is at stake, as far

Finally, it may be something that we

5

6

can -- we have time to address in the Community

7

Plan Advisory Committees.

8

we would be able to proactively,

9

have addressed the particular situation that we

It's something that
now that we

10

didn't talk about earlier,

could we forward it

11

on to that,

12

existing Bill 84 or the existing County Code,

13

and make some adjustments?

14

that stage, we will have something there that

15

would address the parameters that have

16

discussed today.

and get some amendments to the

So when we get to

But as far as this point,

17

I think

18

timing-wise, we may have some -- some -- some

19

difficulty in putting something that's well

20

thought out and addresses -- having one

21

alternate from each, that's a lot of alternates.

22

So -- anyway,

23

Chair.

24
25

just throwing in the two cents,

Thank you for allowing me to speak.

CHAIR TAVARES:

Thank you.

Yeah,

as far as

precedents, our able staff has shot me a note
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1

saylng the Urban Design Review Board has

2

alternates, but these are in the County Code, and

3

it's specified by Code.

4

I think that the question that comes up

5

about alternates is not so much our doubt as to

6

whether the nominees can do the job, it's just

7

that we have lots of people who are just as

8

equally qualified, and the choice has been very

9

difficult to pick from among the -- all of the

10

applicants.
Members,

11

I think that what we

,:3flOU ~Jl

do

~

12

at this point is go forward with whatever

13

required by the law as it stands now,

14

bring this up in Committee to look at revising

15

280B to address the idea of alternates and how

16

that would work, how that process would work.

17

And it may coincide with when the GPACs are just

18

about to begin their training sessions, which I

19

think, what you said, in February, March?

20

?:

21

CHAIR TAVARES:

and then

January.
January, February?

Okay.

So we

22

could kind of go -- at least concurrently,

23

meantime, we can find out from the current

24

applicants who weren't selected if they are

25

willing still to become alternates in their
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different districts.

2

So if we can handle it that way,

I think

3

we can move forward with what we have and still

4

do something with the -- with the alternate

5

question at a later time,

at a later meeting.

6

Mr. Mateo,

7

This guy always fights for Molokai,

8
9

is that okay with you?
you

know.
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

No, Madam Chair, thank you very

10

much.

I believe it still glves us that

11

opportunity, that option, prior to the actual

12

Committee formulating their responsibilities or

13

their duties.

14

request that consideration

So I will continue to -- to

15

CHAIR TAVARES:

Okay.

16

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

-- of which I would ask

17

Corporation Counsel to please initiate the effort

18

in trying to find out what we need to do to

19

specifically change the language so we can start

20

including alternatives.

21
22
23
24
25

And Madam Chair,

I await your

recommendation.
CHAIR TAVARES:

Okay.

Mr. -- thank you, Mr. Mateo.

Any further comments from the Members
regarding the alternate situation?
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1
2

as soon as is humanly possible.

3

fighting our schedules to the end of the year,

4

and it's just getting to us already.

I know we are

But my recommendation is to adopt the

5

6

resolution as presented to the Members for

7

Molokai.

8

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

9

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

10
11
12

CHAIR TAVARES:

So moved.
Second.

It's been moved by Mr. Mateo,

seconded by Mr. Kane.
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

Mr. Mateo.

Chairman, thank you very

lnu

13

I am really pleased with the number of people

14

that actually applied.

15

number.

16

applied, you know, represented our community

17

well.

18

island's youth, so this is a good representation

19

because it includes the educational components,

20

it includes some of our farmers,

21

some of our businesspeople and educators as

22

So this is a good mix for Molokai, and I thlnk

23

the end product is something that we -- we are

24

kind of looking forward to as being something

25

that will help shape and direct our community in

The 13 for us was a good

I think the mix of individuals that

We have -- we have from the kupuna to our

and it includes
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1

the direction that we need to grow so we can

2

become economically viable and -- and strong in

3

this really dominated Maui island County.

4

you.

5
6
7

CHAIR TAVARES:

Thank you.

Thank

Any further discussion?

Mr. Kane.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Madam Chair,

just as a matter,

8

technical matter, because the resolution draft

9

that we have before us has Ruth Ululani Moon,

10

would we,

just as a formality, make sure that we

11

are having the name correction?

12

CHAIR TAVARES:

Yeah,

13

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

14

CHAIR TAVARES:

15

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

I read it as Manu.
Okay.

Great.

So--

We will correct it, that typo.
That was in the proposal that

16

you made to us, the correction, so it's already

17

corrected.

18

CHAIR TAVARES:

19

Thank you.
At least verbally corrected.

objections to correcting her name to

20

Manu?

21

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTION.

22

CHAIR TAVARES:

23
24

25

Any

bird,

Thank you.

I guess.

She went from a moon to a

That's all right.

Any further discussion?

Mr. --

Mr. Pontanilla, did you have your hand up
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3
4

earlier?
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

Yeah,

I did, but I think

Mr. Kane already asked the question.
CHAIR TAVARES:

Okay.

Thank you.

Mr. Molina.

5

6

73

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

Thank you, Madam Chair.

I

7

will be supporting a motion on the floor to

8

approve, but I would also like to commend those

9

on Molokai who applied for the GPAC.

One person

10

1n particular, Mr. Vanderbilt.

I thought,

11

Molokai, he answered a very difficult question

12

admirably, and I appreciate his honesty cHid

13

openness.

14

is created to form an alternate pool of GPAC

15

Members that he would be open to that option.

16

Thank you.

17

CHAIR TAVARES:

And I would hope that if legislation

Okay.

Thank you very much.

Any

18

further discussion on the Molokai nominees?

19

not, all those in favor say aye.

20

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED AYE.

21

CHAIR TAVARES:

22
23

on

Opposed, say no.

If

Motion 1S carried

unanimously.
Thank you, Members.

24
25
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VOTE:

AYES: Councilmembers Anderson, Carroll,
Hokama, Kane, Molina, Pontanilla,
Vice-Chair Mateo, and Chair Tavares.

3

NOES:

None.

4

EXC.:

Councilmember Johnson

5

ABSENT:

None.

6

ABSTAIN:

None.

7

MOTION CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY.

1
2

ACTION:

8

Recommending ADOPTION of
resolution.

9

10

CHAIR TAVARES:

All right.

The last resolution is

11

making appointments to the Maui General Plan

12

Advisory Committee, and I don't think I need to

13

read them all to you again.

14

recommendation by the Chair, and I will accept a

15

motion to approve the recommendation.

16

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

17

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

18

CHAIR TAVARES:

19

Mr. Kane.

So moved.
Second.

Moved by Mr. Hokama and seconded by
All right.

And discussion, Mr. Hokama, you have the

20
21

This is the

floor.

22

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

23

CHAIR TAVARES:

No discussion, Chair.

I am wondering, Members, if we should

24

do this one -- one district at a time, would be

25

easier for us to do this?

Ms. Anderson.
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COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

I am going to yield to that,

2

but I wanted to make a comment to what you ju.st

3

said, Madam Chair.

4

understand that this was a very difficult process

5

for all of us because there were so many

6

well-qualified applicants and so few spots that

7

we were able to fill.

8

Mayor still has his appointments to make,

9

the group will grow larger after we have done our

10
11

I

just want people to

And remember that the
and so

bit here.
But I

just want people to understand

12

that we appreciate everyone who carne out and

13

volunteered for this because that means all of

14

those, even those not selected, were willing to

15

glve time from their family and their personal

16

life to the County, to the betterment of -- of

17

the future of Maui County for everybody.

18

And I would hope that those who weren't

19

able to get a spot on this as a voting member of

20

the GPAC would still attend the meetings because

21

they have shown by their commitment, their

22

willingness to make this commitment, thaL tiley

23

care a lot about the future of Maui County.

24

I hope that none of them have hurt feelings and

25

that they just understand that this is just a
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1

very difficult thing to pick a very few people

2

out of a large group, but that their

3

contribution is still valuable in coming to the

4

GPAC meetings, testifying.

5

important, and they can still be part of the

6

process by going to these meetings, staying on

7

top of what is going on, and coming and

8

testifying when it goes to the Planning

9

Commission and comes to us.
So I

10

Their opinion is

just wanted to put that in because

11

I don't know where we are going from here, Madam

12

Chair, and how you are going to break this down,

13

and if there will be any changes made, but

14

before we do that,

15

comment so that everybody knows they are valued.

16
17

CHAIR TAVARES:
comments,

Yes.

I just wanted to make that

Thank you.

And to your

I say ditto.

18

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

19

CHAIR TAVARES:

Thank you.

I think that all of us would

;::,a'y'

20

ditto to that.

And it was, as you well imagine,

21

a very difficult decision to make because there

22

were so many qualified applicants, so many people

23

who have either given to the community in the

24

past, currently, or in the future.

25

amazing.

It was just

I was totally blown away by the quality
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1

of the applicants that came forward wanting to

2

help us with our General Plan for the next 20

3

years.

4
5

Mr. Pontanilla.

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

Thank you, Madam ChaiI.

T

.J..

6

just want to echo Member Anderson's comments in

7

regards to the number of people that did

8

volunteer their time to sit in this GPAC for the

9

next couple of years.

10

But what I would like to do is mention

11

that for the Wailuku-Kahului area,

12

satisfied as far as the type of people that we

13

are getting.

14

on this island for generations.

15

know, businesspeople, as well as educators,

16

young guy that's very familiar with the

17

financial situation, probably, on Maui.

18

really happy in regards to the people that we

19

have selected for central Maui, Wailuku-Kahului.

20
21
22

CHAIR TAVARES:

I am pretty

We do have families that have been

Okay.

Thank you.

We do have,

Members,

you
a

So I

am

I think

in the interest of
Time, we will go through it by

23

districts.

And Hana, has anybody got a problem

24

with Hana or have any suggestions?

25

I said, three applicants, and those three were

We had,
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appointed.

2

So we will move on to the Kihei-Makena

3

Community Plan Area.

4

section?

5

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

6

Mr. Kane.

CHAIR TAVARES:

8

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

10

Madam Chair,

just a general

comment as you started to go through

7

9

Any amendments to t_hat

I am sorry.
No, no, and I should

havE~

t'~U

in earlier, but I was trying to look for the
appropriate spot.

11

I guess the challenging part of this

12

process -- and although I accept the process

13

and, you know, we have to figure out some way of

14

getting through this -- is going to be a

15

difficulty if somebody does try to amend.

16

Because then, you know, then we are comparlng

17

one person with another person, when we are

18

looking at a group of, you know,

19

people, plus we have no clue of who the other

20

six people will be coming In for the total of 25

21

for the island of Maui.

in our case,

19

22

Personally, you know, there's

it's

23

not my ideal dream team, if you will.

24

made kind of a list in my mind of all the people

25

I would like to see.

I mean,

But I want to thank you,
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1

Madam Chair, because there's -- a majority of

2

people on this resolution are people that I feel

3

very comfortable with.

4

of a comfort, there's nobody on this list that

5

am uncomfortable with; in other words, pe

6

that I have got to go, hey,

7

So I

And although I have less

I

~e

just -- no way.

just want to say that that,

for the

8

record, that I think we have got good people,

9

and I

just wanted to echo my colleague from

10

Kahului.

We were kind of put into a unlque

11

situation, because Kahului, Wailuku, are two

12

very distinct communities, but unfortunately, we

13

are the Minneapolis-St. Paul, kind of thing.

14

You know, we get thrown in, and we are like one

15

and the same, and they are very distinct.
And so you know, we kind of -- I kind of

16
17

voiced my concerns there on Bill 84 that

18

that's why we kind of bumped it up,

19

recall, we asked for four instead of three,

20

because, you know, we wanted to get our three

21

people each as well.

22

because of the way it was set up,

23

and two.

24
25

if you folks

But it made it difficult
so we have two

And thank you for recognizing a couple
of people from Wailuku, very good people,
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1

well as for Kahului.

2

trying to -- that way I won't have to speak

3

agaln, unless I feel compelled to say something

4

based on the discussion.

5

CHAIR TAVARES:

Okay.

So, madam Chair,

I was

Hearing that, we won't go by

6

districts then.

7

someone they would want to nominate for a

8

district?

9

Can we just say if anyone has

Mr. Molina.

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

Thank you very much, Madam

10

Chair.

11

have to consider amendments, and like it was

12

stated earlier, we have a lot of qualified

13

people.

14

considering, and it's open, and we have to all

15

air our feelings as to what we feel lS

16

appropriate or not appropriate.

17

I know it's uncomfortable for some to

But this is the process that we are

But it wasn't easy for me either, and as

18

Member Kane stated earlier,

19

with the majority of members on the GP}\C, b\Jt I

20

would like to ask the Committee's consideration

21

of one person in my district, the Paia-Haiku

22

area, the name of Tom Cannon.

23

I feel comfc)rt aL:, ,',

Mr. Cannon, the reason I am asking for

24

consideration of him is because we on this

25

Council have discussed for a long time
Ralph Rosenberg Court Reporters, Inc.
Ofc: (808)524-2090
Fax: (808)524-2596

PC 10/31/05

81

1

transportation issues in this community,

and Mr.

2

Cannon,

3

~s,

4

and is -- has a good long-term vision of wh2t h0

5

foresees Maui could possibly implement over the

6

future,

7

other transportation matters that he addressed

8

at one of our recent GPAC meetings.

for those of you who don't know who he

has a lot of background in transportation

for example, a possible rail system or

So I would ask that you give him

9

10

consideration.

11

from a family from many, many years ago,

12

the past.

13

have to take out one of the names, which

14

always one of the hardest things to do.
I

15

He is a kama'aina.

He does come
from

And I guess it would mean we would

would ask that,

I

~s

,-,
-f"
,,; 1

guess in the:

16

an amendment, the name of Tom Cannon be

17

substituted and put In place of Zoe Marina

18

Norcross-Nuu.

19

nothing personal against Ms. Nuu.

20

has background, I believe,

21

guess,

22

to ask for her consideration to remain as a

23

possible alternate as well,

24

of legislation we will consider over the term.

25

Now, by all means, this is

I

know she

in shoreline,

sciences, if you will.

So again,

I

I

But I would like

if that is the type

just throw that out as a
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1

transportation issues in this community,

and Mr.

2

Cannon,

3

1S, has a lot of background in transportation

4

and 1S -- has a good long-term vision of

5

foresees Maui could possibly implement over t.he

6

future,

7

other transportation matters that he addressed

8

at one of our recent GPAC meetings.

for those of you who don't know who he

wh~t

h0

for example, a possible rail system or

So I would ask that you give him

9

10

consideration.

He is a kama'aina.

11

from a family from many, many years ago,

12

the past.

13

have to take out one of the names, which 1S

14

always one of the hardest things to do.

from

And I guess it would mean we would

I would ask that,

15

He does come

I guess in the:' ten cr

16

an amendment, the name of Tom Cannon be

17

substituted and put 1n place of Zoe Marina

18

Norcross-Nuu.

19

nothing personal against Ms. Nuu.

20

has background,

21

guess, sciences, if you will.

22

to ask for her consideration to remain as a

23

possible alternate as well,

24

of legislation we will consider over the term.

Now, by all means,

I believe,

So again,

25

I

this is

in shoreline,

(808)524-2090

I

But I would like

if that is the type

just throw that out as a
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1

proposal, to insert the name of Tom Cannon in

2

this resolution for the Paia-Haiku Community

3

Plan Area.

4

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

5

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

6

CHAIR TAVARES:

7

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

I will second.

8

CHAIR TAVARES:

Okay.

9
10

seconded.

That is a proposed amendment.

It's a motion?

Second.

It's been moved and

You sort of gave your little

speechette already.

11

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

12

CHAIR TAVARES:

13

amendment?

14
15

Is that

So no discussion.

Any further discussion on the

As a seconder, do you want to say
anything?

16

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

17

it fairly well.

18

And I am sorry that Zoe is the person who is

19

being replaced, should this pass, but we do have

20

her services as a Sea Grant employee, and ---- and

21

so she -- she is on the County payroll, so it's

22

not like we don't have her services.

23

She is no longer on the payroll?

24

to our Sea Grant person?

25

MR. FOLEY:

I think Mr. Molina covered

And again, it's so difficult.

I am not sure she

lS

Am I wrong?

What happened

technically on the

Ralph Rosenberg Court Reporters, Inc.
afc: (808)524-2090
Fax: (808)524-2596

PC 10/31/05

83

1

payroll.

2

Community College.

3

to be a consultant, but I don't think she is an

4

employee.

5

she is not a -- she lS a Canadian citizen.

6

she is available as a consultant to us.

7
8
9

I think she works for UH and Maui

I know she is not an employee

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

CHAIR TAVARES:

t

That's what I meant,

Yeah, we have a grant to Sea Grant --

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

11

CHAIR TAVARES:

Right.

-- so I think it amounts to half of

12

what her salary is.

13

COUNC=LMEMBER ANDERSON:

14

CHAIR TAVARES:

16

Right.

CclUSI::

a grant.

10

15

She is assigned to the County

Right.

UH pays for half of it, and we do the

other half.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

And agaln, it is difficult,

17

very difficult, but I can appreciate Mr. Molina's

18

desire to have Mr. Cannon because he does have a

19

perspective about transient planning that I think

20

is sorely needed for the future of Maui,

21

happy to support his amendment.

22

CHAIR TAVARES:

23
24
25

Okay.

so I am

Members, any other discussion?

All those in favor of the amendment, say
aye.
COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED AYE.
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CHAIR TAVARES:

Opposed, say no.

All right.

2

Motion is carried.

3

VOTE:

AYES: Councilmembers Anderson, Carroll,
Hokama, Kane, Molina, Pontanilla,
Vice-Chair Mateo, and Chair Tavares.

6

NOES:

None.

7

EXC.:

Councilmember Johnson

8

ABSENT:

None.

9

ABSTAIN:

None.

4

5

10
11

MOTION CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY.
ACTION:

Recommending ADOPTION of
resolution.

12
13

CHAIR TAVARES:

So it is amended that Tom Cannon will

14

be in place of Zoe Norcross-Nuu.

15

candidates?

16

Any other

Ms. Anderson.

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

Thank you, Madam Chair.

You

17

know, it's with great regret that I have to say

18

this because I have a feeling that this gentleman

19

had a lot of support throughout the Committee,

20

but I feel obligated to move to amend the

21

resolution to omit Warren Suzuki's name and

22

replace it with Natalie Kama, and if I can get a

23

second, I would discuss my reasons.

24

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

25

CHAIR TAVARES:

Okay.

Second for discussion.
It's been moved and seconded
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1

to amend the resolution by inserting Natalie Kama

2

in the Wailuku-Kahului area for Warren Suzuki in

3

the same area, and Natalie is from Wailuku also.

4
5

Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

Thank you, Madam Chair.

The

6

reason I am doing this,

requesting this

7

amendment, Members,

8

for the second largest landowner in the County of

9

Maui.

is because Mr. Suzuki works

His number one fiduciary responsibility

lS

10

to the company he works for,

11

salary.

12

someone to be able to separate themselves from a

13

job such as that.

14

who pays him his

And I think it's very difficult for

We have got the Haliimaile project

15

coming up.

16

Pine has lots of plans for future development,

17

and Mr. Suzuki is going to find himself in a

18

conflict of interest all through this process.

19

The urban growth boundaries will affect his

20

company.

21

regarding affordable housing,

22

about anything on the GPAC,

23

his company one way or the other.

24
25

We have got Pulelehua.

Maui L

Many of the decisions that are made
regarding just

is going to affect

And so I think that puts him 1n a
untenable position, and if we has to recuse
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1

himself all the time,

2

contribution would be an asset.

3

about this in the same way that I feel we

4

shouldn't have people who represent developers

5

or work for developers on our Planning

6

Commission.

7

interest.

9

hlS

I feel strongly

It's an inherent conflict of

And you know,

8

I really don't see how

it's one thing to recuse

yourself from the vote, but it's another thing

10

to influence the direction of the GPAC by being

11

there and voicing your opinion.

12

while I like Warren Suzuki very much,

13

is a fabulous community member,

14

his employment with the second largest landowner

15

on the island puts him in a conflict

16

specifically for this job.

17

support from the Members.

And you kn '."1,
I think he

I do think that

So I am asking for

I think that Tasha Kama has got her

18
19

fingers on the pulse of her community and would

20

be an excellent representative for her district

21

.In

22

so I would like to see her replacing Mr. Suzuki

23

for the Wailuku-Kahului Community Plan Area.

in charting the future of Maui County,

24

CHAIR TAVARES:

Okay.

25

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

Any further -- Mr. Hokama.
I will not support the
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1

amendment.

2

constituency, part of a constituency,

3

Chair.

4

but I think Mr. Suzuki brings a lot more than

5

just what was shared this afternoon.

6

man, his family,

7

him testify before your Committee several nights

8

ago.

9

Yes,

I look at Mr. Suzuki as -- as a
also, Madam

he does work for a large landowner,

for many years.

I kno'itJ this

We have heard

I would hope -- because as I look at

10

your recommendation, Chair,

11

you have people from different points of

12

perspective of the bigger picture,

13

there's place for Mr. Suzuki in the big spectrum

14

of the big picture that we are looking at.

15

I have noticed that

and I think

Because while they come from,

obviously,

16

various Community Plan regions, what I hope will

17

be part of the results of this GPAC will be how

18

these 25 residents of Maui look at Maui island

19

and not have how a South Maui representative or

20

a Central Maui representative,

21

for their particular home area.

22

only focus was

I think there's a need for us to help

23

maintain the bigger picture, the bigger scope,

24

because I know fully well what happens to Maui

25

'itJill determine the destiny of Lanai

lrl

i1l(lrl\'vJCi'y.c;
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1

because of the financial considerations,

2

political considerations.
I believe Mr. Suzuki has a place,

3

4

any other person that has applied for,

5

will be happy to continue to support his

6

nomination this afternoon.

7

CHAIR TAVARES:

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:
CHAIR TAVARES:

11

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

13

and I

Thank you.

10

12

like

Mr. Kane.

8
9

t

you.

Thank you, Madam Chair.

Did you have your hand up?
Yes,

I did.

I did.

No,

:-~n(ln}:

Thank you.
What I am doing is I am looking at the

14

previous resolution that we passed regarding

15

Lanai, and knowing that there's employees of the

16

company on Lanai who, by the way,

17

and single land -- most landowner on the island

18

of Lanai,

19

Anderson felt like that, that from a consistency

20

standpoint, that she would have raised the same

21

arguments to those on the GPAC that we have

22

already passed as a recommendation,

23

have said the same thing.

24

it seems it was okay for that one, but for this

25

one, Mr. Suzuki doesn't measure up for whatever

is the largest

I would have hoped that if Member

she \r.]cc::d

Because, apparently,
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reason.
And what makes it difficult is,

and I

3

will be very frank,

I had some reservations with

4

Mr. Suzuki as well,

for the same reasons that

5

Ms. Anderson has brought forth.

6

I raised questions with him when he came and

7

introduced himself to this body.

8
9

But like Mr. Hokama,

And that's why

I think Mr.

Suzuki

brings a lot more than just being a guy who

10

works for a company.

11

generations of being on Maui, being in this

12

area, growing up in another area where his

13

parents still reside.

14

He brings with him five

I don't believe -- although I am sure he

15

is flattered,

16

type of influence over 24 other people for him

17

to -- for everybody to look at his point of Vlew

18

and -- and get influenced to extend a rural

19

boundary or not extend it.

20

over all, his discussion of his knowledge and

21

experiences will be valuable.

22

think -- I think Mr. Suzuki will be an asset in

23

this case.

24
25

I don't believe he would have the

Although I think,

So I think

What makes it difficult is,

again,

I

this

process -- here is the other difficult part, Ms.
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1

Tasha Kama lS the name that's being replaced.

2

So my vote to not support the amendment on the

3

floor has no reflection of Tasha Kama not being

4

as good as or better than Warren Suzuki.

5

nothing to do with it.

6

because I believe Warren would be an asset as

7

well as what comments were made,

8

all dittoed the comments of everybody who

9

applied,

It has

I am simply voting

and I think we

for the most part, have great aspects

10

and components and traits that they are going to

11

bring to this.

12

And I will probably go talk to Tasha

13

afterwards and let her know personally that this

14

had nothing to do with her, that this is

15

something that I think -- I think Warren is

16

going to be a good asset to this body.

17

So I will not be supporting the

18

amendment.

19

bringing it forward.

20

discussion,

21

anticipated, and that's why, to put me at ease,

22

I asked those questions when he was here

23

night about his role, and what he can contribute

24

to this process.

25

CHAIR TAVARES:

But I thank Ms. Anderson for
I think it is an important

and that's why I kind of

Thank you.

Thank you.
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followed by Mr. Pontanilla.

Thank you, Madam Chair.

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

I

would like to add my comments on this matter.

4

First of all,

I want to thank Member

5

Anderson for bringing this issue up.

6

it's something that we needed to have a

7

discussion on.

8

I -- I believe, my own personal perspective is

9

that we need to have -- we need to hear from our

I think

Whether we agree or disagree,

10

large landowners.

They employ a large amount of

11

people here in our County, and we have to hear

12

from them, whether we perceive them as being the

13

proverbial company men, or whether they are just

14

people off the street.
I have known Mr. Suzuki -- like

15
16

Mr. Hokama,

I have known him and members of his

17

family.

18

here.

19

I believe Mr. Suzuki was very forthright with

20

his comments, and he can take the stand to

21

disagree if need be, and I believe he has that

22

integrity in him.

23

resources we have out there in the community,

24

think,

25

we need to seriously consider an alternate pool

They are long-time kama'aina families
And judging by the interview that he had,

And looking at all the

adds even more support for the fact that
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1

of people to serve on the GPAC in case -- for

2

example, if Mr. Suzuki has to recuse himself so

3

many times, then we may have to look at drawing

4

someone else out of the pool,

5

Tasha Kama,

6

So,

someone like,

say,

for example, or whomever.
I do thank Member Anderson for

7

bringing this up.

It is a difficult discussion,

8

to say the least.

So I believe Mr. Suzuki will

9

do his best to serve on this GPAC and to try and

10

separate himself from the organization that we

11

works for.

12

CHAIR TAVARES:

Thank you.

Mr. Pontanilla.

13
14

Thank you.

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

Thank you, Madam Chair.

I will not be supporting the amendment

15
16

as posed by Member Anderson, and I do thank

17

Member Anderson for bringing up this particular

18

subject here.

19

I have known Mr. Suzuki for a number of

20

years,

In private industry as well as within the

21

County Council.

22

integrity,

23

will be an asset on the GPAC for Maui County.

24

You know, we do have 24 other Members,

25

doubt Mr. Suzuki can influence all 24 of them.

He is a good businessman,

five generations of family,

hig

and he

and I
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But for me,

1

I think Mr. Suzuki will

2

bring in some innovative ideas, similar to

3

things that he talked about, the affordable

4

housing aspect as far as Maui Land &ampi Pine,

5

where he created a very fair affordable housing

6

condition for that particular company, not only

7

taking care of the nonbargaining, but a:so .

8

bargaining unit people.

~

So I -- I think he brings in innovative

9

10

ideas, different thinking, and I think it's good

11

for our community.
Thank you, Madam Chair.

12
13
14
15

CHAIR TAVARES:

Thank you.

Any further discussion?

Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

Thank you, Madam Chair.
In fact,

in my

I

16

know,

17

years in Kapalua,

18

different projects out there, and I find him

19

be a top-notch, competent person.

20

do with him personally, whatsoever.

21

with the position he holds.

22

I like Warren a lot.

You

I worked with Warren on several
0

Has nothing to
It has to do

You know, as far as not bringing this up

23

about Lanai, Lanai is a different issue.

24

couldn't get enough people for Lanai.

25

we had excess number of people to choose from on

If

Ralph Rosenberg Court Reporters, Ine.
Ofe: (808)524-2090
Fax: (808)524-2596

We
if

PC 10/31/05

94

1

Lanai, then I would say, yeah,

let's limit the

2

number of people from Lanai Company.
But that's not the case for Maui County,

3
4

or rather Maui island.

We have a long list of

5

people who are generational to Maui, who care a

6

lot about Maui, have a lot to bring to the

7

table.

8

could get support for this because I

9

that when you put somebody on a Committee like

And so that's why I was hoping that I
just feel

10

this, where they are going to have to recuse

11

themselves from the get-go, that you really

12

are -- are limiting that person's participation

13

in the Committee that, hopefully,

14

participation from everyone.

15

growth boundaries are going to be a major issue

16

~n

17

conflict, and not just for his company, but I

18

think urban growth boundaries in general.

19

that's the only reason I felt that -- that he

20

should not be on the Committee.

this GPAC.

gets fu,ll

And the urban

And you know, that puts him in a

So

We hear from the large landowners all

21
22

the time.

They have got the money to hire -- in

23

fact,

24

PR firm to come and talk to us.

So we hear from

25

the large landowners, you know.

It's the

his company

lS

already

has even hired a
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1

everyday people we need to hear from,

2

large landowners.

3

Madam Chair.

not the

We hear from them plenty,

4

So I was hoping that the Members would

5

see the conflict the way I do, but apparently,

6

they don't,

7

bring up the subject.
Thank you, Madam Chair.

8
9

and I appreciate the opportunity to

CHAIR TAVARES:

Thank you.

10

Any further discussion on this?

If not,

11

all those in favor of the amendment to replace

12

Warren Suzuki with Natalie Tasha Kama,

say aye.

13

All those opposed,

say no.

14

One aye, one excused, and seven noes.

15

Motion fails.

16
VOTE:

AYES:
Councilmember Anderson, Carro
Hokama, Kane, Molina, Pontanilla,
Vice-Chair Mateo, and Chair Tavares.

NOES:

Councilmembers Carroll, Hokama, Kane,
Molina, Pontanilla, Vice-Chair Mateo,
and Chair Tavares.

21

EXC.:

Councilmember Johnson

22

ABSENT:

None.

23

ABSTAIN:

None.

24

MOTION FAILED.

17
18
19
20

25
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CHAIR TAVARES:

Any others, Members,

2

other districts?

3

paper.

West Maui is on the back of the

Any further discussion, Members?
Mr. Hokama.

4

5

in any of the

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

Thank you, Chair.

I will be speaking in support of the

6
7

motion.

Again, as I stated earlier, Madam

8

Chair, that it lS my hope that although we come

9

from different regions of our County and for

10

this particular resolution,

different regions of

11

Maui island, that we can hopefully maintain a

12

broad, big picture of a General Plan,

13

as we get to the specifics that would come into

14

the next portion of Community Plan revision,

15

review,

16

policy, that we keep the big view.

and that

and amendments, but that in this general

I am hoping that Planning Department

17
18

will allow sufficient financial and fiscal

19

consultants and professionals to give input

20

also.

21

ple In the sky.

22

with people that can relate to some of the costs

23

that this County will have to bear for certain

24

types of ideas and initiatives.

25

what the community wants,

I think it's great to dream of that giant
I think it needs to be balanced

And if that

at least it is
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1

informed of what it will take, both in land

2

resources,

3

initiatives, those new ideas, to become reality.

4

financial resources, to make those

And I

just state that, that, you know,

5

as a big County, we are a very big County

6

geographically, multiple islands.

7

run three County governments,

8

there's additional costs.

9

We basically

not one.

And so

There's things that I would like to do

10

on Lanai, but I know that,

11

be responsible as well as aware of the financial

12

resources, where they come from,

13

be paying for those bills on Lanai.

14

you know, we need to

who is going to

And I think that will be helpful for all

15

the GPACs to have consultants or professionals

16

that can help present a fiscal or financial

17

point of view during the Committee' s

18

Madam Chair.

19

opportunity.

20
21
22
23

CHAIR TAVARES:

work.~Lnq,s,

And I thank you for my

Thank you.

Any further discussion on the amendment,
on the motion as amended?
I

just want to say thank you to

24

everyone, again, who has come forward to

25

volunteer to commit two years of their lives to
Ralph Rosenberg Court Reporters, Inc.
Ofc: (808)524-2090
Fax: (808)524-2596

PC 10/31/05

98

1

working on this General Plan for all of us ln

2

Maui County_
And you folks,

3

I think,

havp

all of you,

4

expressed an appreciation for how difficult the

5

decision to pick just three out of 30,

6

three out of 18.

7

your Chair was trying to find a balance between

8

and among all of the different facets of our

9

community, and that's what -- that was the

you know,

It was very difficult.

And

10

reasonlng behind the recommendations that were

11

made.

12

There is also still the opportunity to

13

apply with the Mayor because he has six

14

appointments to make for Maui,

15

Lanai and Molokai.

16

going to do with Lanai, since we had such a hard

17

time with them.

18

full complement of GPAC members settled very

19

soon, and we will work on the alternate

20

scenario.

21

and others

-f.

Y'

I don't know what he is

But hopefully, we will get that

And Members, as we have gone through

22

this for the first time in the history of

23

Bill 84, this is its first implementation,

24

suggestions or recommendations that you have,

25

having gone through the process now,

if you
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1

would like to make them to me, either formally

2

or informally,

3

consideration by the Planning Committee because

4

we would like this to work for us.

5

couldn't see -- foresee all of the little

6

conditions that mayor may not come up while

7

Bill 84 was being drafted, you know,

8

complex bill, it is a very important bill, and

9

has important implications for Maui County's

I would like to bring that under

And where we

it is a

10

future.

So I would encourage you to think about

11

things, and please pass those thoughts on to me.
And I really appreciate everyone's help

12
13

with trying to go through this selection, and

14

who you were, kind of like, rooting for,

15

and passing on the letters of recommendation and

16

all those things.

17

because it did

18

making a final slate for you folks.

19

you very much for your input on this whole

20

process.

I really did appreciate it
it did help immensely

21

Okay.

22

Ms. Anderson.

23
24

25

U-l

So thank

Is there anything else?

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:
I

maybe,

Thank you, Madam Chair.

just wanted to say that I think we are

very fortunate in Maui County to have so many
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1

committed people willing to glve this kind of

2

time.

3

engaged.

4

be volunteering for this if you weren't willing

5

to be engaged in what is going on.

6

young people.

7

look old.

8

CHAIR TAVARES:

9

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

It's wonderful.

And they are all

They are not -- I mean,

you

I/lJOI1

.cln

J j

We have got

We have got old people who don't

Are you speaking of Wallette?
You all know who I mean.

We have a nice cross-section of

10
11

representation of our community, you know,

12

women, men, people who have been involved for

13

some time, and people who are stepping to the

14

plate for the first time.

15

think that this slate of people is a great

16

representation of Maui County as a whole.

17

am -- I am just overwhelmed by the amount of

18

people who were willing to dedicate their

19

personal time to this.

20

them, and thank you, Madam Chair,

21

get through a most difficult process.

22

l\ppreciate it.

23
24

CHAIR TAVARES:

And -- and I i UE)~_

So thank you to all of
for helping us

It's the hardest thing I have had to

do this term.

25

Mr. Molina.
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COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

Thank you, Madam Chair.

2

I guess it would be remiss to not thank

3

you personally as well for helping us with this

4

process; your shepherding and guidance.

5

today is, in my mind, a landmark day for

6

planning for the future of Maui County.

7

this whole process, we got to see the amount of

8

talent we have out there in the community, and

9

what I was especially impressed with was the

And

Through

10

number of X-generation folks, the younger folks,

11

wanting to participate, and that's very

12

encouraging for Maui's future.
So I would just like to thank you, Madam

13
14

Chair, and to everyone else out there in the

15

community for your participation as well as your

16

staff and the Planning Department for

17

undertaking this challenge.
Yes.

Thank you.

18

CHAIR TAVARES:

And as a final comment for

19

myself,

20

the GPAC will be around to participate in the

21

process and follow it along, and that when it

22

comes to the CPAC, which is the Community Plan

23

Advisory Committee, that these same names will

24

appear again to work on their individual

25

Community Plans.

I hope that the members who have notllade

And I am quite enthused by the
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1

next -- what I think the next round of planning

2

is going to be, and I am very interested in

3

seeing how this process will play out.

4

hopefully, we will get everyone's participation

5

and much more as we go into the communities wi th

6

the Planning Department.

And

So thank you once agaln, Members,

7

for

8

your patience and understanding, and for your

9

help and assistance on this, on this process.
So with that, all those In favor of the

10

motion as amended, please say aye.

11

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED AYE.

12
13

CHAIR TAVARES:

Opposed,

say no.

14

Motion carries.

15

One excused, Ms. Johnson.

16

VOTE:

AYES: Councilmembers Anderson, Carroll,
Hokarna, Kane, Molina, Pontanilla,
Vice-Chair Mateo, and Chair Tavares.

19

NOES:

None.

20

EXC.:

Councilmember Johnson

21

ABSENT:

None.

22

ABSTAIN:

None.

23

MOTION CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY.

17

18

24

ACTION:

Recommending ADOPTION of
resolution.

25
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CHAIR TAVARES:

2

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

3

CHAIR TAVARES:

4

Any announcements, Members?
Happy Halloween.

Yeah, Happy Halloween to everybody.

Be careful out there tonight.

5

Also, we want to send our best to the

6

Johnsons,

7

everything turns out okay on that -- on that

8

on that level.

9

Jim at this time.

12

and hope that

So we will have our prayers with

So thank you very much, Members.

10
11

Jim and Jo Anne,

meeting is adjourned.
ADJOURN:

(Gavel.)

4:42 p.m.
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